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CAGk 5111
CASE 5112
Paue L

MR. STAMETS: We'll call Case 5111l.

MR. CARR: Case 5111. In the natter of the hearing

called by the Cil Conservation Commission on its own motion
to consider extending the horigzontal limits of the Burton
Flats-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New lexico, to include
the South half of Section 3L, Township 20 South, Range 28
East, and the North half of Sections 8 and 9, and all of
Section 10, Township 21 South, Range 27 East.

MR. STAMETS: Call for avpearances in Case 5111.

MR. DERRYBERRY: I'm Tom Derryberry, attorney for
the Commission. I have two witunesses to be sworn.

MR. HINXLE: 1I'm Clarence Hinkle representing
Monsanto Company.

FR. LINES: Farrcll Lines, Michael P. Grace and
Company .

MROOSTAMBTS:  Arxe there any other atitorneys in

ot
jo e
s
&}
(@}
%
wn
[

MR. HOCHZR: B, L. Hocher, Cities Service 0il Com-
pany .

cit. H3ORLE: Mr. cxacdner, L don't know how you
intend to handle these cases., Tt scos to me the next case
could bo consolidated with this case fer the purposc of

Hearing, beecause the ovidenes will overlap the same wells

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-NIDE DELPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSOMN STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505) 982- 0386




o — e —— e -

CASE 5111
CASE 5112

involved and if there's no objection, I would move these
two cases be consolidated for the purpose of taking testi-
mony .

MR. STAMETS: Is there an objection to the consoli
dation of these cases for the purpose of testimony?

MR. LINES: Is that 5112 and 51137

MR. STAMETS: I don't believe 13 would be considen
with the others. I believe that it is a separate case.

I believe when wo recach Case

\n

113 it will be dis-
missed so there's no necessity in considering that one at th
time.

Cases 5111 and 5112 will be consolidated. We
should call Case 5112 for the record.

Ty 1 b e A L
te (V] maLUCa A >

Flats~Strawn Gas Pool, Bddy Sounty, Hew lMexicc, to include
all of Section 10, Township 21 South, Range 27 East.

MR SIMANTRIPG TN nr
[P ERP . H

that they intend to present in tnis case”
MR. HINKLE: T have one linnsanto witness
MR, LINES: I don't, just a statenent,

R, STANETS: Ve will swear the witnesses at this
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CASE 5111
CASE 5112
Page.. ... 6.

and then the Hearing will adjourn and reconvene in Morgan
Hall.
{(Witnesses are sworn.)
(Whereupon, a recess was taken.
MR. STAMETS: The Hearing will please come to
order. Mr. Derryberry, you may proceed.
MR. DEKRYBERRY: I would like to call Carl Ulvog.
CARL ULVOG
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
=Xamined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. DERRYBERRY:

Q Would you please state your name and position for
Flhn v nAan D
LELC E VA Y

A I'm Carl Ulvog. 1I'm senior petroleum geologist,
NI T MNcnvimsvrra =S nn Dawmyna a3 Ay
WL L VAALLOTU L VAL LWL VUL ) A\ »

need to spezk un in this rcom so thaob
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the Cil Conservation Comaission here in Santa Fe.

BY LR, DERBYBRRRY

8] Have you previously testified before the Commissia

and had your qualifications made a matter of record?
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CASE 5111

CASE 5112
ULVOG-DIRECT Page ... .. /A

miner, I
nation as to qualifications in this.

MR. STAMENTS: The witness is qualified.
BY MR. DERRYBERRY:

Q Have you made a study of the geologic character-
istics of the Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pool in Eddy County,
New Mexico?

A Yes, sir, I have.

Q Have you summarized the results of this geologic
study in the form of exhibits?

A Yes, sir, I have four exhibits.

Q Could you please take Exhibit, what is marked as
Commission's Exhibit No. 1, and explain the significance of
that Exhibit?

(Whereupon, a discussion was
held off the record.)

A I have here bBxhibit No. 1. I have put another one
up on the board over here. This i1s a structural contour map

That contour is o the vase of the orrow and the tep of the

Barnett.
Q A1l right, and could you -- doecs this include most
of the preducing welis in the what i3 now defined as the

Burton Flats-liorrow Gas Pool?
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A This map, Exhibit 1, has all of the completed wellp
in Morrow formation in Burton Flats Pool as of the January 1} --
MR. STAMETS: (Interrupting) GCarl, do you have

another copy?

THE WITNESS: Yes, 1 do. We can pass them out to
the audience here.
MR. STAMETS: We're a little short. If you sit

over here next to me, Mr. Hinkle, I'm sure that you and 1

can share it.
THE WITNESS: I do have one roTe copy here if that
would help somebody oub. That's it.

BY MR. DERRYBERRRY:

(Whereupon, a discussion was

held off the record.)

Ji

Q Could you examine what has been marked Commission'

ixhibit No. 2 and explain the significance of that Exhibit?

A Yes. Lxhibit Ho. 2 1s a stratigraphic section. Ilm

afraix I don't have enough copies LO gO around. 1 have two nd

then one that 1 put un nope on bhe voard right rnere that I'l

refer to.

MR OSTAMETS: VWe'll putb this one avcund on the table

_ i
and anybody that wanss to may sten up and take a look at that.
J ! H

THE WITHESS: That's this Lwhibit right here.
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BY MR. DERRYBERRY:

Q That stratigraphic cross section is of the wells

which were shown on the connected line cn the first Exhibit?

A That's correct. The structural map which is
Exhibit No. 1 which is passed out. You'll notice the wells
the north in Section 34 marked "A". That is this well to
the left and "A" Prime to the South, this one.

Q Was there any particular reason why vou chose
these wells for this cross section?

A Yes. There were several reasons. Il goes from
the structurally highest completed well in the field to the
lowest well, which is a dry well -- I mean, at least it was
a dry hole in the formation we're discussing today. That's
the o0ld Humble Well in Section 15.

Q “hat 1is the differcnce in the depth of these?

A Actually, this is very flat. The actual difference
is in the sub-sea elevations between the highest and the
lowest wells on the base of the Pennsylvanian or base of the
bMorrow at the top of the Barneti 5 just 120 feet, which is k-
since they are aboul threc miles asart, that's 2 slore of
about one foot vertical to 125 feet horizontal. It's very
flat.

8] Very little differonce in that?
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A Right.

Q Anything further on this Exhibit?

A Yes. I would like to discuss all of them to a
little greater detail, but if you want to go through the
other Exhibits, we'll do so.

Q Would you examine what's been marked as Commission
Exhibit No. 3 and explain its significance?

A Yes, I have -- Exhibit No. 3 is this large cross
section of which there is just that one copy due to the
difficulty in reproducing and so on, which is a stratigraphi
section, goes through exactly the same wells we have in
Exhibit 2 and is exactly the same orientation. That is "A"
and this is YA™"™ Prime. This is exactly the same orientation
there, because 1in this case tie relerence LOYizon is the
base of the HMorrow and teop of the Barnett and I have shown
a nurber of correlation points on there, but primarily it's
for discussing the pay zones.

& All right. Could you please explain what the
various cclored markings are on this stratigraphic cross
section indicate?

A Yes. Tihils red line ai Lhe very Lop is what I call
m

the Strawn narker. This bluc line cowming through here, that

is called fAtoka warker. This blue line coming through here
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is called the Morrow marker. This black line, horigontal
line at the bottom is the base of the Pennsylvanian or base
of the Morrow, if you please, on top of the Barnett. The
other colors on this -- the different colors have no partic-
ular significance except to make it a little simpler to
follow where these different zones are on the logs. Where

I have colored completely across the log, that is where that
well was perforated and this shows the different zones in eagh
well that have been perforated. I have arbitrariily assigned
a number system to all of those zones that occur in the
Morrow section. 1 have 13 of thocse zones gll shown over
here on that chart, right.

Q The basis for delineating these zones as separate
zones is primarily stratigraphic?

A These were determined through correlations of all
the logs in this fieid from these logs. I have no cores,
saiples or anything else to work with, only these logs and
so these zones were correlated throughcut the field. That
1s anothoer reason for selecting thest walls, bocause 1

believe that all of the vresently producing zones are rerre- |
i

sented here., You'll find the equivalents of sore of these
in the cther wells in the bpool.

Q These colored areas represent onlv those zones whic&
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ULVOG-DIRECT Page. . 12 ...
have been perforated in each of the wells?

A That is correct. Where the color band goes com-

pletely across the log, that zone is perforated, yea. We
have colored in only the gamma rays curve that is where the
equivalents would be here where it is not perforated.

Q All right. The Exhibit indicates that there are
different zones, no two wells have perforated in the szame
two paying zones. In other words, there are different pay-
ing zones in each of the wells or different combinations
of paying zones in each of the wells?

A That statement is partly correct, but if you don't
mind, I'd like to discuss that a little further as we go
along because T can consider all of the wells in the field
then.

Q All right. Would you go on to Exhibit 4 and
exrlain it, please?

A bxhibit 4, I do not have one on the board, but it
is a combination that I have called a comparative analysis.
It is partly tabular and part’ graphic. 1 have here three
copies, where I have listed all of the wells. There are two

mors copies here.

This ixhivit is, as I say, is a combination betwee

a table and a part of bxhibit "A", which is the structure ar
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which is put on there to give you structural relationship
in connection with all of the other various conditions
existing in the field.

Q All right, So, in cther words, you used Exhibit
1 plus other data to come up with this?

A A part of Exhibit 1 is incorporated into this,
That is correct,

Q All right. Could yod explain the significance of
this Exhibit?

A Yes.

V] Along with and relating it to the other Exhibits?

A All rigﬁt. If I may, I'd like to go back to
Exhibit 1 to begin with, The structure contour map., This
may be an over-optimistic interpretation of the structure,
It's conceivable there is no closure as I indicated on this
map, 1 used the most optimlstic approach, Usually, in a
deeper horizon we find this pool lined on a slight terrace o
a regional monociinal cast cip and with very little closure,
just « flat thing. vhat's why 1 say ‘t aay vot even be a
closure there, TIt's really not critical teo ovr discussions
hece, Lecause I think it's obvious we're ralline about a
stracigraphic trap. &o,structural vositior has very little
to do with 2ny of the oroducing chavacteristices of these wel
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CASE 5111
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ULVOG-DIRECT Page.. ... la... . ,
which we'll see a little bit more later. I have deliber-
ately taken a well from the lowest producer to the very
highest producer in order to demonstrate this. As I men-
tioned, all of the sub-sea points on that map are the top
of the Barnett and the contours are 10C-foot intervals on
that herizon. Now, going to Exhibit 2 which is the struc-
tural section, this demonstrates further the very flatness
cf this field, We have in this case an exaggeration, if
you please, of the dip of some three to four times. 1It's
only about a fourch as steeply dipping as that would in-
dicate. That shows you how very flat it is.

Now, on Exhibit 2, as I mentioned, I don't
like at this stage to say that these are definitely the tops
of the formations that has been indicated. 1'd like to
point out how these points were arrived at, I have correlat
seven or eight differxent points tnrough the flelds that we
could use for formation boundaries, but what I have taken,
for instance, as top of the Morrow, or I prcfer to call it
the ilorrow marker, it is wore or less a coiupromise Letueen

et we

the reported Morrow tops t

t

wve olten from operators

in order to

[

Ame: b conn nadnk
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T
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have. Tor imtance, I have a reportrd HMorrow pay zone immed=-

lately below this mavker 1o the Monsaoto Mo, 4 Buvten Flats
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Section 34. Therefore, if that is, in fact, Morrow then my
marker must be above that point. So, all of these markers
that I have chosen satisfy the conditions that the pays we
have recorded did fall in the intervals with the eight deter
minations 1 have given them.

Now, as an example of the impossibility of using
the reported tops, I have indicated just here -- you can see
it on the sections that I have passed out, how just as three
wells, the Monsanto No. 3 Flats in Section 3, the Gulf No. 1
Surf Federal in Section 10 and the Ccquinc Well., Those
three will suffice to see what I'm talking about. You'll
notice there have been, for Atoka there have been a number
of different fixes for Atoka. 1 have colored them in there,
but you can see the Coquino Well there above my marker.
Then, the Gulf Well,it's below the marker. In the Monsan
Well it's far below my marker and over here i: he old
Humble dry hole, it is almost what 1L ho.e¢ called it. So,
see, it's sort of a compromise. This anplies to all of the
other voints that [ have used. 1 do wan® to nmake that
clear at this point. We may have Lo cone back and change
these pcints based on correlations, sone of wnich have not
teen donc yot.

5] The main rurpose in your rick is to show the
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relative position of the top of the marker. 1 have used
correlative points you can map on those horizons so that we
won't change structural position any if we do move them some
where.

Now, if I may go to Exhibit 3, which is my big
section up here. -1 correlated these points as well as I can
lithologically. That is, I don't necessarily mean to imply
that the producing sections, for instance, over here in the
Coquinc Well, which I have labelled, for instance, No. 3. I
have indicated that known to be in vue Humble Well in Sectid
15 by this coloring of the garma rays curves. I don't mean
to i.ply that is a potential pay in that well. 1I'm merely
saying that that is the equivalient lithologic unit and that
applies to all of these where 1 -- you'll note they're not
all everywhere present, but that's the purpose of coloring
a1l these in throughout the [{ield. I may have even over
simplified. There may even be more than the 13 that 1 have
indicated that I have just lumped together. That's the best
Job of correlating those jobs you can do.

As far as this sectilon 1s concerned, ac far as thil
disrlay is concerned, there are no twoc wells completed in
crecisely the same zones. I have put these potentials --

after theiv potentials -~ we're Lalking about MHorrow now. T
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have put that on the bottom of each one of these and my
next Exhibit is designed to include all wells in the field.
We have more complete coverage and in there you will see
that there is no relationship to the net feet perforated and
the potential or to the specific zones that have been perfog—
ated and the potential, nor to the number of zones and the

potential, nor between the structural position and the poten

tial of that well. And if I may go to Exhibit 4 then, you'll
notice that the --

Q (Interrupting) Before we discuss this, would you
explain the significance of these lines to each of the wellg?

A Yes, those colored lines merely connect the data
of the well to the position of that well structurally and
location in the section. 1lt's just a visual aid. Thual's
all it is.

Q All right.

A I have rot connected all of the data to wells,
You'll notice 1've skipped a few. I have taken the most
varying rosition and connected then vo werls and wiih the

others, it is tabuiated there, but 1 didn't intend to discuss

that variticularly. There was nothing cutstanding avout them,
you se2, They are nore or less, you night say, average wellls.

But you'll notice that the well with the lowest shut-in tuving
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pressure, that's at the top of the list. That's in Section
33, Unit 8. The well with the lowest shut-in tubing pressure
there is an offset to the well with the highest potential
over in Section 34.

The well with the lowest -- pardon me -- with the
highest tubing pressure, that is "B" Unit in Secﬁion 8, oven
to the furthest westerly location in the field, has very
little low potential, relatively low potential. It has the
maximum agmount of footage perforated -- pardon me --not the
maximum, but almost as high as any of them. The well with
the highest tubing oressure, that's what I was talking about
at each side of the field.

Now, if you look at the structural position of the
wells, if you start with the "G" unit in Section 34, that is
of course, the highest potential and it's highest in terms
of mcf per pay zone and also the highest in m:f per foot
perforated. It is also structurally the highest well. So,
we could say we have structurnl trap, but if you go to the

very pnext well in terms of the wotential -- the crange circl

[$]

there in the Unit "K", Section 1C, in torms of .cf per pay
and again we have only two zcnas perforated as we did in the
previous well. That is the lowest structural well in the

field.
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Now, this is designed to show that there is no
relationship between structural position and the potential
of the well. There is no relationship to either the number
of pays included in the pctentional nor specific pay zone
I listed and numbered for each well, also. There is no
relationship there. We have only two wells that are actuallly
completed in the same zones and that wouid be Unit "“G" of
Section 34 and in Zone: 7 and 8 and Unit "I" of Section 4,
21, 27. Both are completed in zones 7 and 8 and yet one
has the highest potential, both absolute and in terms of
mcf per pay and mcf per perforated. The other one is next
to the lowest.

These are the zones I'm talking about here.

Q Could you explain that, the term you used mcf per
pays:

A Yes. This is strictly a statistical thing I have
taken. That is simply the number of pay zones divided into
calculated absolute open flow.

Q All right. So, in other words, from these four
Exhibits, you have determined that there is -- would you say
that there is very little structural differentiation across
the pool vetween the wolls?

A There s, 1 believe, exactly 118 foot o

-

differonck

by
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between the highest and the lowest producing wells on the
base of the Morrow. I couldn't use a top oX pay obviously,
because it jumps around so badly. We only have a structural
difference then of about 118 feet. If you want to consider
individual 2zones even, that's your maximum difference that
you'll have structuraly wise from the lowest to the highest,
and I think this cross section magkes it plain that zones
are discontinuous. They come and go. Theré is even a possi
bility that some of them could be productive that have not
been perforated.

Q Are these zones that you have designated on your

stratigraphic cross section separated from the other zones

stratigraphically?
A Yes, there ¢c¢< barriers between them. That is
correct. Welre talking here mostly in terms of sandstones

and we have essentially shales separating those different
zones.

Now, there 1is one characteristic which we cannot
discuss, we don't have the data to discuss with and that is
that the potent®al could be influenced by the drilling and
th~ completion. Ve heard testimony in other cases where it

depends on drilling fluid and a lot on comrletion and so on,

but T have not even attempted to evaluate those conditions.

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE

STATE-NIDE ODEPQSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEw MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505) 982-0386

i
i
1
]
i




SR

CASE 5111

CASE 5112

ULVOG~-DIRECT Page... ... 2l .. _
We simply didn't have the data to do it with.

Q So, in other words, these Exhibits show that the

pay zones in the Morrow formation designated in these wells
are discontinuous, that the recovery from these pay zones
in any two wells differs and that pay zones come and go
between the wells and are not present in some of the wells,
are present in others and are present in different combina-
tions in the wells?

A That's right. I was trying to find if there was
one zone or several zones that were more prolific than
others. It's possible some ¢of these zones are contributing

very little to the production, so, I was looking for some

perhaps to the potentials and so on. But you will find here
there are five wells actually producing from Zone 5. That's
the most wells that have the same zones ccrmpleted in them

and yet the potential ranges from 1,000,442 m:2f to 37-and.a-
half million. That's a tremendous spread. OChvicusgly, I

had teo look for something elsc besides that Zone 5. Three

of the wells produced from Zone L4, also. VWe have exactly
the same spread in the potential. Two of them also produced
from Zone & and the .<.: v of these five wells produced from

Zone 7 as well.,
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That illustrates the impossibility. I have
already completed Zones 7 and 8, which are both completed
in two wells and it's a tremendous difference between those.

One other feature, it's amazing how little spread
you have between the pressures of all of these wells througq
the highest to the lowest. They range from 3508 to 3785,
which is a difference of 177 pounds. That's the maximum
range.

q So that would indicate alsc that the differences
between these wells are caused by stratographic variations?

A That's right.

Q Based on the geological studies you've made, could
you render an opinion as to the practicability of estimating
total reserves under the subject pool by a method or net
feet of pay per volume?

A I haven't attempted to log analysis in this case,
because the conditions that 1 have discussed indicate to me
it would be completely futile. 1 don't sce how you could
r03s5ibly do this ¢n the basis ol cate we have and on the
basis of log data, either reserve calculations on each well
or for the total field.

Q In other words, you don't think that it would be

practical, based on geologic data, te either estimate total
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reserves under the pool or the reserves underlying the

different tracts in the subject pool?
A I think any attempts to do it would be completely
futile.
Q All right. Do you have anything further to add?
A I think that will cover the Morrow unless there
are some other qQuestions.
(Whereupon, a discussion was
held off the record.)
MR. STAMETS: That concludes your Dirsct Testimony
as relates to Case 51117
MR. DERRYBERRY: Of this witness, yes.
MR, STAMETS: We will Cross Fxamine this witness
concerning Morrow formation and then he?ll continue his
testimony in relation to this Strawn formation.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. STAMETS:

o Fr. Ulvog, you mentioned a need for regional
correlation, as wvou ss2e this situation rnow, such regional
correlation would nos really ffect what we're discussing
here todav”

A o, 1 have looked at wells outside of the fiela

in 211 dirzcetions and just wmade somo Lentative correlations
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through this area and I don't find any reason to believe
that we are wrong here. I think we're in the ballpark.
Even if we do have to make a change, we're going to wind up
with a say, top of the Morrow, pretty close to where it is
depicted here.

Q If I understand your testimony rightly, we have
here again a typical Morrow situation with producing sands
cr stringers which vary greatly between wells as to quality,
porosity, permeability, thickness and which vary in aerial
extent?

A That is correct.

MR. STAMETS: Are there other questions of this
witness relative to the testimony on the Morrow Pool? If
there are none, you may proceed with your Direct on the
Strawn.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. DERRYBERRY:

Q Mr. Ulvog, will you please vefor to your Exhibit
No. 17
A Yes, it was agreed that we would combine these

cases and so I'll just use the Exhibits that I have., The
Strawn formation, Or ai ledst whail we Consioer (0 e SiLiawn,

is shown on these structural maps. Exhibit 1 will still
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suffice. We have just four Strawn producers in the field,
incidentally.

On this Exhibit 1, I have indicated as the legend
shows, the wells that are singly completions as well as the
dual completions. They are all Morrow completions and the
one well in Section 3, or north of Section 3, with green
letter "A"™ is an Atoka-Morrow dual completion.

The southern most Monsanto well in Section 34 with
a blue "S" by it is a Strawn-Morrow dual. The southern most
well in Section 3 with a small blue "s” by it is a Strawn-
Morrow dual.

The two wells in Section 10 are Strawn-Morrow
dual ccmpletions, but so for the Strawn there are four pro-
ducers, that four I just mentioned.

Structure wise, I'm still using the Morrow, the
base of the Pennsylvanian in other words, for structural
control. The top of the Strawn structure wise would not varr
a great deal from this exceot we would perhape wipe out any

closures that might bte there, becaus2 the overall Fennsylivan

T

ian Section from the -- what I'1l call top of the Strawn,
which I'd rather refer to as the Strawn marker, from this

point --
G {Interrupting) You are referring to Lxhibit 2 now?
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A Yes. The thickness of overall Pennsylvanian from
the top of the Strawn to the top of the Barnett thickens
slightly as you go down dip, so the result is that the
lowest structural rvosition of the pay zone of the Strawn
well is the highest well over here on the Barnett, but we'rg
only talking about 20 feet of variation in sub-sea elevation
at the top of the ray zone of the Strawn. 21 feet, 1 think
is the maximum difference in sub-sea =levation. So, you
see it's very flat.

Otherwise, tnat map will suffiice for structural

control.
Q You are referring to Zxhibit No. 3?
A Yes. Pardon me. UNo, I was referring to Bxhibit

No. 1 for the structural vosition. 1 was pouinving cut where
those zones fall in the 3Strawn 3ection on bxhibiv 3. The
structural cross section here, bxhibit 2, still will suffice
Lo show that the tor of tne Strawn s essentially similar

to the tep of the Barnavu.

it ovther words, LU rung rore v loss carellel?
A viore or less. On wxhibit 3, 1 rave snhown -- 1've

atvenoued Lo ~- 1've worked at Strawn Jone.,  Ltis very neard
in tha contor of whe niddie of the zcntlicr wast I have 2alle

Wav rougniy Loltween the fop of the strawa end ¢

S
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top of the Atoka and I have attempted toO break it down on
the map as well as 1 can and 1 see it as being two zones,

if you will. I haven't bothered tO indicate their approxi-
mate position over here. 1it's vossible that we are talki
about a zcne in the lowest structural position of the Straw
being in Unit my" of Section 34 South, >8 East. 1t's a
single unit. It's possible that that unit is simply break-
ing up as you g° down dip on Figure 1 or slightly up dip on
the Strawn. It is breaking up into two separate gones. We
gsee that maximum division occurring over here in Humble

dry hole in Section 15. Almost that separation sccurring

in the Unit rK" of Section 10, but we have two different
zones occurring over here so 1 treated it as two gzones in

an attempi Lo 5C°° if perhaps one or the other were the best
pay zone which leads me to an Exhibit 4. Here I have considered
all of those Strawn welics. Incidentally, those four Strawn
producers are shown on both Exhibivs 2 and sxhibit 3. Buv
have a Labig were to show the relationship, if any, petween
the structural position, the potential, the shut-1n Lubing 1
pPressures, the total feet perforated and in the case of the
Strawn, we also have the condensate produced in all of the ‘

producers SO I have evel considered the condensate.

Q Just for convenience, ~ould you designate wiich
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b wells on Exhibit 4 are Strawn producers?
| A Yes. Unit "N", Section 34, 20 South, 28 East;
Unit "V, Section 3, 21 South, 27 East; Unit "C", Section 10|,
28 South 27 East; Unit "A", Section 10, 21 South, 27 East.
Those are the four producers and that's from north to south.
- Q Now --
| A (Interrupting) Pardon me. The Exhibit 4 that you
o are looking at deals with the Morrow.

Q So, we do have a --

A (Interrupting) Oh, we have a different tabulatiocn
for the Strawn for the simple reason that those are Morrow
pays only.

Q All right. So, we do have a different Exhibit 4°?

A This is a different Exhibit 4. We are dealing with
a different pay zone and different wells.

Q Do you have any more copies?

A I haven't completed them. I will do so, however.
If I may have just a second, I'll give you another,

(Whereuoon, a discussion was i
held off the record.)

A This is simply another comparative analysis similar

to what 1 did with tue Morrow, statistical and since this is

very flat, about 20 feet total variation in structural position,
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I haven't really given a lot of attention to structure, but
I have indicated where the top is on this table, in case
you're interested.

The lowest structural position at the top of the
pay zone, incidentally, wher I say top of the pay zone is
Strawn, I'm talking about the top of the highest pay. The
difference there is, I think, exactly 24 feet from the
highest and lowest.

The lowest structural position occurs in the Unit
"™N'" of Section 34. That't the well with the highest poten-
tial. It is also the well with the lowest shut-in tubing
ﬁreSshre.

We got the lowest -~ I mean to the highest structyral
posiiioin which occurs in Unit "UV' of Section 3, 21 South 27
East. That's the smallest amount of total pay perforated.
It's quite low potential. It has the highest amount of con-
densate, the highest percentage of condensates. The well
with the greatest footage perforated occurred in Unit "C"
of Cecticn L0 whore both of these zones are comnlieted.  That]
wz2ll has the lowest potential of all. The well with the
lowest amount of condensate and the highest shut-in tubing
pressure is the southern most well in Unit "K", Section 10,

21 South, 27 East.
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Now, if you'll look at the chart you will see that
you cannot relate the minimums of foot perforated to tubing
pressure or potential or barrels of condensate or anything
else. You will see that I have circled the maximums with
red and the miniwume with green. 1 find no relationship
here.

Q Would this indicate that there are stratigraphic
variations in the pay zone or zones that result in differing
recoveries or different potentials from the well?

A Very definitely. We are dealing here essentially
with carbonates whercas in this case of Morrow, we are deal-
ing with sandstone. The carbonate materials vary tremendous
in the porosity and permeability. They become shalely and
thereby lose their permeagbility. They are not continuous,
as you can see, and 1 don't know how you are going to predic
where they will occur. They come and go, because of changes
in the lithology. The cleaniiness of the carbonates, if
vou nlease.

& Iy i~ £ - Yo - - p ~ - . Yoy 4 7y
& 00, that wnils there are nhot a great nwiber of nay

¢}

in the Strawn formation, the producing characteristics of

the vay zcne or zones that are present in the Strawn do vary

A Varies tremendously.
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Q And those variations are not based on structure?
A That is correct. We are dealing with stratigraphilc
traps.
Q Based on geologic evidence, which you have examined

can you form an opinion as to the practicaviiity of estimating
total reserve underlying the Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pool
based on net feet of pay and porosity?

A No. I don'’t -- I wouldn't say that you can't make
an estimate, but I feel that they would be quite useless for
the simple reason that we do not know the extent of each one

of these zones. There is no way of predicting that.

Q This would also be based on the limited number of
wells?
A Yes, we do have those four wells. We do have

iimited data. That's correct.
Q By these same data, would you find that it would be
practicable or meaningful to make escimates of the reserves
underlying these specific traps in the Burton Flats-Strawn
Gas Pool?
A L personally don't feel that that would be meaning-

ful to do a log analysis, reserve calculations and so on. 1

don't velleve it would be meaningful, no.

L I'o you have anything further to add?
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A No, I think that covers it.
MR. DERRYBERRY: Mr. Examiner, we're finished with
this witness in this case.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. STAMETS:

Q Mr. Ulvog, I note from your Exhibit No. 1 that the
Strawn Wells that are producing are in a relatively narrow
north-south band and that there are no producing Strawn Wellls
lying east or west of this band. Would this make it diffi-
cult or impossible to develop the really good or viable
iscpach map on the Strawn?

A I belisve it would.

Q On the Strawn pay, I should say.

A I looked at that unit and comvrarable to this pay

zone or these two pay zones, if you wish, in all of the well

921

in the field, I would hesitate to mazke any predictions as to

where these pay zones might be. You could have some additional

1

pays in wells that have already becen drilled, but I'm not the
one that's going to say that definitely will produce.

Q@ Based on the information we have here, you cannot
predict whether the Strawn formation is productive out into,

say, the west half of the west half of Sections 11, 21, 27 on

ints thz cast half or east half of Section 9, just exactly
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where does it go?
A There is no way you can predict it. You can have
an offset -- well, you do have an offset. A number of these

producers that simply do not have that zone developed to
reservoir conditions. So, you can offset any of these Strawn
producers and absolutely have no Strawn pay. Yet, you could
drill one offsetting a well without that zone developed and
have a fine pay.

Q Based on the productive capacities of the wells
and the logs, it looks like there are significant variations
with wells in the Strawn?

A Definitely.

Q You would anticipate that there would be differences
in pay between the wells in section line as well?

A Very, very much so.

Q This would make it difficult, if not impossivle,
te determine the amounts of gas and condensates in this
pecol at this time, or under any particular trap at this time|?

A That's correct.

Q Are there any other questions of this witness
relative to the testimony as to the Strawn Pool? There are
none. Would you like to cffer your Exhibit?

fMR. DERKYB&SRRY: I would like to tender Commission's
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Exhibits 1 through 4, Morrow case and 1 through 4-S for the
Strawn case.
(Whereupon, Commission's Exhibitls
1 through 4-S and 1 through 4-M
were marked for identification.|)

MR. STAMETS: Are there any objection to these
Exhibits? They will be admitted into evidence.

(Whereupon, Commission's Exhibifts 1
through 4-M and 1 through 4-3
were admitted in evidence.)

MR. STAMETS: Anything further from this witness?

MR. DERRYBERRY: No.

MR. STAMETS:: You may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. DERRYBZRRY: At this time 1 would like to clark
ify that these cases are consolidated only for the purposc
of procuring evidence and I would iike to wake sure that the
evidence for the bMorrow case is distinguished fror evidence
for the Strawn case. e don't intond evidence nresented in
one case to support any findings which I have made in the
other case.

MR. STAMETS: TI'm sure that the Orders based on

testimony here will reflect that and the record should
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adequately show that information at this time.

You may call your next witness.

MR. DERRYBERRY: I would like to call Mr. Daniel
Nutter. I would like to point out that we'll be following
the same foremat with lir. Nutter that we did with lr. Ulvog.
We'll present all the Exhibits and testimony for the lMorrow
and then have Cross Examination and then present the Exhibits
and testimony for the Strawn.

DANIEL S. NUTTER

called as a witness, having been previocusly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. DERRYBERRY:
Q
tie record?
A Daniel Nutter, Chief Engineer for 0il Censervation

Commission.

Q How long have you bLeen with the Commission?
A I've bann with the Corndssion a little over 19 years.
G Have you previcusly tostificd weibre the Commission

end had your qualifications made a matter of record?

+

A Yes, sir, I have.

»

MR.ODSRRYBLRAY: Are his qualificaticons acceptablel?
IR, STAMETS: They are.

; [ " ‘es incl > the shud P oil and as
G To your guties AGIRGRyIcESY o 23l e ca
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reservoirs in the State of New Mexico?

A Yes, sir, they do.

Q In connection with those duties, is it also among

your'duties to study various gas reservoirs and make recom-

mendation to the Commission concerning the needs for the

g prorationing gas reservoirs?
A Yes, that is among my duties.
Q What are the principal factors the Commission con+

siders in determining whether gas prorationing is necessary?
A The Commission has four basic parameters for
determining whether to institute gas prorationing in any
given gas pool. The first of these is whether the producing
capacity of the reservoir is in excess of the apparent markeF
demand for the reservoir. The second parareter is whether

there is in the gas pool more than one purchaser. The third

jor)

parameter to consider is wnether there are non-standard pro-

ration units in the pool, that is, units which contain either

more or less acrecage than the standard units for the pool.

|
are UNOriio -

The fourth basic consideration is wheiher there
dox locations which have been approved in the pool and which

have penalty factors applied thew them becase of their

uncrthodox location. 71hose are the four vasic paramcieis

P that the Connission considers. \
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Q In line with your duties previously expressed, havi

you made a study of the Burton Flats-Morrow Gas Pool in
Eddy County, New Mexico, in light of the four principal
factors of prorationing you have just mentioneg?

A Yes, sir, I have made a study of both pools in
respect to these four basic considerations.

Q Based on your study, which of the four factors
are not present in that pool?

A Well, two of the factors are very obviously present
in the Morrow Gas Pool. First, that there is more than one
purchaser. The Burton Flats-Morrow Gas Pool has three pur-
chasers that are physically connected to the wells. Trans-
westernvPipeline is in the pool; Southern Union Gas Company
is in the pool; El Paso Natural is in the pool, and it is
my understanding that certain acreage has been dedicated to
the Llano Pipeline. So, we have four purchasers in the Morrd
Gas Pool and we have Transwestern, Southern Union and El

Paso in the Strawn Pool, so, we've got a least three pur-
chasers there.

Q Are there any other factors that are ~--

A {Interrupting)} Then in the Morrow Gas Pool, we
have two wells. One has 275 acres dedicated to it, that

peing the Burton Flats Unit Well No. 2, in Section £, ang
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one which has 277.45 acres dedicated to it, that being the
Miller Federal No. 1, Section 3. All of the proration units
in the Burton Flats-Strawn Pool are standard size.

Q Then the remaining units in the Morrow Pocl are

328 acres?

A All of the remaining units in the Morrow Gas Pool

are standard 328-acre units as far as I can determine from

the plat.

Q All right. So, two of these of the four factors

are obviously present. Do you know of any other factors

that are also present?

A There are no penalized locations in either of the

pools, so, this leaves one of the four remaining factors to

That whether the producing capacity of

anu .LS

>

be determined.

the pool 1s greatcr than the apparent market demand.

Do you have any BExhibits to i1llustrate this third

Q

factor?

A Yes, sir. The Exhibit is on the wall. 1It's been

it has been identified as bBxhibit "C",

for liorrow Gas rouol it

For the Strawn Gas Pool, it has been identified |

Case 5111,

as bxnivit "CY, Case 5112, and I have three preliminary

Lxhibits which I would like to go into before getting into

that Bxhipit -- or two preliminary bxhibits,
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Q All right. Have those been designated?

A The first Exhibit entitled "Well Data Burton Flats

Morrow Gas Pool" and it should be marked as Exhibit "A",

Case 5111.
(Whereupon, Commission's Exhibijt
"A", Case 5111 is marked for
identification.)
A The next should be marked as Exhibit "B", Case

5111, and it's entitled, "Estimated Pipeline Delivery Capac-
ity of the Wells Connected as of December 31, 1973, Burton

Flats-Morrow Gas Pool."”

ct

(Whereupon, Commission's Exhibi
"B", Case 5111 is marked for
identification.)

Q A1l right. Would you like to explain the signifi-
cance of these bxnhibits in order?

A Yes, sir, The first one, tine well data sheet,
shows all of the wells that are completed in the Burton
Flats-iicrrow (Gas Pool at the present time. There are 11
total wells in the pool. The wells are listed, the operator

of the well is listed, the lease name, the well nimber, the

T

locaticn, the date of completion, the dalte Lested, the poten

tial of the well, the wmef per day, the shut-in tubing pressure,
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the purchaser forlthose wells which are connected and the
date of connection. You'll note that in the pool the delive
ability of the well, the potential -- this is the calculated
absolute open flow varies from g low of 1,442 mcf per day
tectil ér i

to a high of 60,878,00C..mef per day. There is a correction
to irake on this Exhibit. For shut-in tubing pressure you
will note that pressure is listed as not available for the
al Wecll., I have obtained that pressure now
and it's 3,068 pounds. So, you can substitute a 3,068 for
the NA there on that Exhibit.

Where we do have the range of vressure in the pool
ranging from 3,068, low, to a high of 3,785 pounds. Again,
we note that in the second to the last column on the right,
that there are multiplicity of purchasers in the pool. We
also see that the first connection in the pool was made July
the 12th, 1973, and the most recent connection that we have
data on was made December 15th of 1973.

Now, if we go from kxhibit "A', Case 5111 to
kxpibit "B, Case 5111, the estimatoa vipeline delivery capa
ity of the wells that wsre connected as of Decenber 31, we

find that we have eight of the 11 wells that are shown on

bxhibit A", We see that the calculated-absclute open flow
again vyaries from 1,442 Jow to a high of 60,878,000, We als

-

i
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have determined our estimated pipeline delivery capacity.
Now, this pipeline delivery capacity has been determined
hy a combination of several factors. 1 have talked to engi-
neers with the companies that operate these wells, found out
Y B S
what they think of the well,.gei acquainted with them, what
they believe these wells will deliver into the pipelines
under existing pipeline pressures, which by the way, go as
high as 930 pounds in the poocl. I've also used actual pro-
ducing capabilities of the wells into the pipeline, which
shows not necessarily what the maximum capability is, but it
shows what the actual capability is. If it's done, it can
do it. I've also just used some of my own understanding
of conditions in the resexvoir and pipeline conditions in
the area to make these estimates of pipeline delivery capac-
ity. Yocu see, I have a low there of 1,500 up to a high of
20,000,000 foxr the biy 60,000,000 well. This is, again I
gay, 1s not necessarily absolute maximum that these wells
would deliver, -but because some of them may exceed the figure
I have given, but it isc a figure that I'mm certain these wclls
can deliver into the pipeline. You'll note in the case of
several wells there, the 2F2, the 1B3, and the 1G3, that
the pipeline delivery capacity is ygreater than the calculated

absolute open flow,
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I know that in some of these wells there is a cer-
tain amount of water produced. Apparerntly, production is
good for the wells, the relative permeability of gas to the
water is improving and the wells are delivering more and
more as they stay on the line longer. Some of these wells
are improving with age and the delivery capacity exceeds the
original calculated-absolute open flow. So, with the back-
ground information that we've gotten from Exhibit "A" and
Exhibit "B" from Case 5111, we'll go to Exhibit "C" in Case
5111, which 1 have labelled, "Burton Flats-Morrow Gas Pool
Availability Delivery Comparison.’

This has a scale to the left of thousands of ncf
per day, running from gero up to 140,000. On the right therp
is a scale from zero to 10. This is simply a well count.
It shows that at the beginning of 1973 there was one well
completed in the »ool. At the end of 1973 there were 11
wells completed in the pool., There is a dotted line. That
line is -abelled "Number of Wells Completed". There is a
dotted vlack line here which is identified as "Number of
Wells Connected”. This means the nunber of wiells L oweore
connected during the month, Oo, we show that during July
of 1973, four wells were connected. 'there were Lwo more

conncctions rade in October, and one more connection made in
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November, one more connection made in December. So, we now
have a total of eight wells connected in the pool.

I have also put on this Exhibit the calculated-
absolute open flow potential of the wells that are completed
in the pool. When we started the year off, we had the one

well and a total delivery capacity of about 27-and-one-half

million a day. As the new wells were completed this calculgted-

absolute open flow of the pool has increased until now at
the end of 1973, we have a total calculated-absclute open
flow potential for Burton Flats-Morrow Gas Pool of about
141,006,000 a day.

I have taken these figures that were shown on
Exhibit "BY, my estimate of the pipeline deliverability, the
estimated pipeline deliverability, and put it on this Exhibit
and labelled it "kstinmgted Delivery Cavacity of Wells Com-
pleted"” so that we see that we have gone from the original
well, wnich is completed in the first of the year and had
a deliverability capacity of l17-and-one-half million. Ve |
have now the deliverability capacity for wells completed in
the pool of about #6-and-a-half-imillion cubic feet of gas
per day.

Now, UhaiUs tie solid blue line., I have bLawkch aid

put ancther biuc line on here which is the estinated
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delivery capacity of wells that were connected during the
entire month for any of the given months after connections
have been made. We see that we have at the present vime for
wells that were connected all of the month of November, 1973
we have an estimated deliverability capacity ol 36-and-one-
half million per day.

For the month of December we have an estimated
delivery capacity of 52,000,000 cubic feet of gas per day.
The green line shows what the actual takes from the pool

have been. I

I don't have the December production figures.
was hoping I would get those in time for the Hearing so I
could add one other line to this graph, but November is the

latest month 1 have available and takes from the pool for

wells that were connected Ior the envire month was a 1itvtiie

over 29,C00,0( ay. So, where we have for the monch of

Nove ber a total of 138,000,000 calculated-absolute open
flow, a total of £3-and-a-half million pipeline delivery

cavacity for all wells in the pool, a total of 36-and-a-half

Sillicuil Dur Lue Wells Lhabl wore coimiecued £or the antire
wmonth of November. Ve had a total take frowr the vool of
25,000,000 from wells cunnected for the entive wmonth. DBy
those T have determined that we do have the capability in

the nool in excess of market demand, because there
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restriction other than the physical capacity of the pipelinsg
There has been no restriction by the Commission whatsoever
cn takes from the wells so we have to consider that the
physical -- that the operators within the pool either limit
this production or the market demand itself limits the pro-
duction, and 1 believe that the capacity of the pool is
greater than the capacity of the pipelines to take the gas g
the necessity of the pipelines to take the gas.

Q So, in other words, past production should be
treated as market demands?

A Yes, sir.

Q All right. So, now we have three of the four
factors that the Commission considers in determining whethen
or not to institute prorationing?

A Three of the four factors are present in this pool

W On the bacis of the presence of these three facton
do you recommend prorating the Burton Flats-dorrow Gas Pool?

A Yes, sir, I do.

=1

W
to become eifective?

A i wouldn't recommend prorationing become effective
until the beginning of the next standard prorationing veriod

which will commence April the lst, 1974.
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Q All right. You have heard previous testimony

from Mr. Ulvog concerning the existence of these stringers
within the Morrow formation in the Burton Flats Pool. Do
you agree these stringers do exist?

A Absolutely.

Q That they are discontinuous?

A Yes, sir. There is no doubt in my mind whatsoever
that the Morrow formation is interlaced with many stringers,
some of which may or may not be in communication with each
other. OSome of these stringers exist in one well only as
Mr. Ulvog has shown. Some of them proceed to adjacent wells
some of them simply just fade on between two adjacent wells
and reappear in a third well, on over some distance, but
there's no question that the lMorrow formaticn is composed
o many individual stringers which wmay or may nct be in
communication, wh.ch they probably aren't.

Q Fr. Hutter, do you have any data to support this
last ¢onclusion you nake as to the discontinuity of these
stringers in che poel?

A Yes, sir, I would refer to what has been identifile

&

w

as EBxhibit "B, Case 5111, entitled "Burton Flats-Morrow Gag
Pool, wddy County, Vew llexico, Shut-in Tubing Pressure.”

We'll seec that we do have nressures identified -- we have th
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wells identified and the pressure, the shut-in tubing pres-
sure is that reported on the test. I don't have the number
of hours that each one of theseAshub~in pressures followed,
but some of them were just the hours shut in is a blank.
For the ones that are available, 24 hours is the minimum
time. I think 24 hours would probébly be the period of time
that the wells were shut in that the time is not given.

We do see that we've got a range from 3,785 to
3,068, which is a total of 717 pounds maximum differential
between high pressure and low pressure. It happened that
the well, that is the low well, offsets the high well so fan

as pressure is concerned, or I should say, the low well

offsets the next to the high well insofar as pressure dif-

A~ A
[OF YL

ferential is concerned, but the differ

Ycobtween the nexi
high well and the high well is only one pound. So, we have

within one pound the total differential in pressure that's

between two wells that are only 1,320 feet apart. Burton

4

F1

)

ts Neepn lnit

pos - - PRV

\ Aot T T2 [EAR AN ooy - s
lo, 3 located in Unit "V of Section 3 has

a shut-in vressure of 3,784, The Gulf Surf Federal in Unit

C' of Section 1o directly south of that weil hus a shun-in

tubing osressure of 3,36€. You have a difforen

tial of 71€
pounds between those wells. 1§ believe that further swoports

Mir., Ulvog's ¢ ntention that this reservoir is
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producing from a number of variable stringers, that the
capacities of the stringers is great in variation and also
that pressure differential between the singers is great in
many cases.

Of course, we do have wells in there that have had
almost similar shut-in tubing pressures, but we also have
some wells which are producing from the same zones that
are nearby to each other, but essentiaglly this does demon-
strate that there is a variation in the pay throughout the
peol.

Q All right. Based on your testimony and upon the
testimony of Mr. Ulvog, what conclusions dn von draw as to

the characteristics of this pool?

A Well, Lo sue, ihe wost obvious thang is that you
‘-

£
can't use pour volume or the acre feet of pay method for
determining the reserves under a given tract in this pool,
because of the existence of these stringers. You may be
able to devermine the feet of pay, but we darn sure can't
determine acra feet of pay, Decause nc ons rnows how many
acres any of these stringers covers. So, 1 believe this is

nar Aabiant 13}
3 G

Just aboul the existence ol these stringers and the fact

[¢¥]

that thoy corme and go just about zlirminates the nos

R Y
nG Sl‘oLJ_.L‘\,y

of determining reserves under a given tract.
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Q How many different ways are there of calculating
or determining the reserves?
A There's only two basic means of determining reserves

wled S

in a gas pool. One is the pour volume method in which you
find out what the available space in the reservoir is that
ran hold gas, how much of that space is occupied by water
or some other substance, what the pressure on the gas is in
that availsble space and simply calculate the volume of gas
that is in that ﬁgzzavolume of the reserveir. Now, as 1
say, you can't determine that in this pool. 1It's absolutely
oY €

impossible to make a éour-volume calculation of wells in

thc peol and to make a reserve determinagtion for a given

o~

tract or for the pool as a whole. The other means of
determining reserves is by the pressure decline method.

Now, pressure decline won't give you the amount of reserves
under a tract at all. It will simply give you the amount
of reserves that are available to a well, but thar doesn't
mean that those reserves arc under that tract. They may be
coming fror another tract or they nay te coming from just

a portioa of the tract that the well is lLocated on. It's
Just sinply a determination of the awmocunt of gas that is in
cowmunication with the well bore and as the vressure declince

N
you canty extrapolate the vroduction curve and, incidentally
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the pressure decline and determine how much gas that well
will produce. You can do this on a pcol basis by taking

all of the wells in the pool and determining the pressure
decline on them and adding them up and determining the
amount of gas that the pool will produce, but it's too early
in the life of the pool to determine that in this case. So,

you can't,as I say, determine it under the tract, so, I

don't think that determination of reserves by pressure declipe

is applicable in this case either.

Q All right. So, in other words, you believe that
it's impossible tc determine the total pool reservoirs on
the basis of the pressure decline method or upon the basis
of net feet of pay or pour volume?

A That is correct. I don't believe you can determin
it by g;;;‘volume. I don't believe you can determine it by
pressure decline.

Q On the basis of this, what wethod would you recom-
mend for the allocation formula in the Burton Flats-Morrow

Gas fool?

A i think the irost equitable means of allocating the

production is on the one thing that we can weasure and that's

the acreage assigned to the well and I would recommend the

straight screage formuia for this pocl.

A4
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Q All right. You are aware that the statute setting

for the Commission's jurisdiction in Section 65-3-29 of the
New Mexico Statutes Annotated defined correliative rights

as the opportunity afforded so far as it is practicable to
do so, the owner of each property in a pool to produce
without waste his just and equitable share of the oil and ga
or both in the pool, being an amount so far as can be prac-
ticalby determined insofar as can be practicably obtained
without waste substantially in the proportion that the
quantitv of recoverable oil and gas, or both, under such
property weighs to the total recoverable oil or gas, or both
in the pool until such purpose to use its just and equitable
share in the reservoir energy. Do you believe that a straigi
acreade formula for allocatiiyg ceserves within this pool for
allocating allowables in this ool wonld comnly with +the

statute?

p

A Yes, sir, I believe that insofar as it is practicable

to do so. If we allocate the reserves among the wells and

2 proportion of acreage that the well nas to the total acre-

age in the pool, that we will have complied with that portio¢

of the statute that you've read insofar as it is practicable
Y p

to do so.

Q Will you briefly summarize your recommendations
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relating to prorationing of this pool?
A Yes, sir. I would recommend that, as I stated

before, that prorationing be instituted as of April 1, 1974,
that a straight acreage formula be utilized and that acreage
factor should be applied to those units which have more or

less than the standard 320-acre unit for the pool.

n
-

tJ

O you fnwve anyibing furiber Lo add Lo your testi-
mony ?

A Yes. I have prepared one more Exhibit, which
should be identified as Exhibit "E¥, Case 5111.

(Whereupon, Comuission's Exhibi
"E", Case 5111 is marked for
identification. )

A This Exhibit is labelled, "Non-marginal-Marginal
Statvs of Wells Under Assumed Market Demand Conditions”.
Now, I recommended that prorationing be instituted. Let's
see what the effects of prorationing would be on the wells
in the pool. We have the eight wells that vresently have
pipeline connections., Those wells sre identified on the
left cclumn under the ternm 'Well Designation”. Ve next have
the estimated pipeline delivery capacity for those eight
wells, Then, we have a total of five different market demangd

conditions tabulated. First market demand iz 30,0G0UC,000C per
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day and we see under the 30,000 per day that we would have
three marginal wells, that the top unit allowable for the
pool would be 3,631 cubic feet mcf per day. There is one
penalized well there. It would »e 3,978, so four wells woyld
receive 4,631 mcf per day and one well would receive 3,978
and the three marginal wells would be producing at capacity
for a total of 30,000,0C0 a day market demand. If we incregse
the market demand to 40,000,000, we see the top allowable
is 6,867 «of per day and that we now have four marginal
wells. If we increase the monthly demand to 50,000,000 per
day, and I think this is probably abov% what it's going to
be when the pipelines get everything in order and functioning
properly, it will be around 50,000,C0C a day. We see that
we have three remaining top allowable wells and that the
allowable for each of these wells is close to 1C,000,0Uu a
day. wa've got threa wells that can make that and the five
remaining wells, which currently nave connection, would
receive & margiaal allowable totalling 21,000,000, The threg
tor allowable wells would get 29,000,000 to cons up Lo
5C,uuu, e toval.  if've also taken it out ve €0,000,000 and
65,000,000 a day and the setur of the wells doesn't change,
only the allowsble ior the top allowable wells changes,
This is the effect that prorationing would nave under the

iifferent tarket denand conditionc,
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Q Do you have anything further?

A Yes, sir. We have also advertised that this pool
should be extended. I would recommend that the Burton Flatsg-
Morrow Gas Pool be extended to include the South half of
Section 34, Township 20 South, Range 28 East and the North
half of Sections 8 and 9 and all of Section 10, Township 21

Scuth, Range 27 East.

Q These are within one mile of the present pool
limits?
A Yes, sir, they are.

Q Anything further?
A No, I have nothing further.

MR. DERRYBERRY: I have nothing further of this
witness and I would like to tender the Commission's Exhibits
"AY through "E".

MR. STAMETS: Any objection to the admission of
Commission's Bxhibits "A" through "b"?7 Thev will be so
admitted,

{(Whercupon, Commission's Exhibigs

"A" through "E", Case 5111,

197

for identification are admitte
in evidence.}

MR, STAMETS: Are there qQuestions of this witness
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relative to his testimony concerning the Burton Flats—MorroJ
Gas Pocol? If there are none, you may proceed with your
testimony concerning the Burtor. Flats-Strawn Gas Pool.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. DZRRYBERRY:

Q In connection with your duties connected with
studying gas reservoirs in the State of New Mexico, have you
made a study of the Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pool?

A Yes, sir, I have.

Q Have you sumnarized the results of this study in
the form of an Exhibit?

A Yes, sir, I have.

Q Do you like to take those Exhibits in order and
explain their significance?

A Yes, sir, I will. As I stated earlier, in the
Morrow Gas Pool it was obvious from the beginning we had
two of the four factors present. We had two pipe -- we had
more than one pipeline and we had non-standard units. Now,
in the Burton Fiats-Strawn Gas Pool, the first obvious
reflections is that we only have one of those four factors
present, the existence of wore than onz purchaser in the
pool, tecause there are only four weils and zach of the four

wells is on a standard-320-acre unit and there are no
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penalized wells at all, penalized unorthodox locations. We
only start off with one factor, more than one purch;ser.
So, the study was to determine whetner you have production
capacily in excess of market demand. Well, we started off
two Exhibits here. The first of which is identified as
"Well Data, Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pool" and should be
identified as Exhibit "A", Case 5112.

(Whereupon, Commission's Exhibit

"A", Case 5112, is marked for

identification.)

A The next one is labelled "Estimated Pipeline Delivery
Capacity of Wells Connected as of December 31, 1973, Burton
Flats-Strawn Gas Pool.” It should be identified as Exhibit
"B”, Case 5112.

(Whereupon, Commissionis Exnibip
"B", Case 5112, is marked for
identification.)

Q Based on these Exhibits, do you find any of the
other factors present in the pool?

A Yes, sir, Ve first take well data sheets, we
see that we have listed here the operators, the lease name,
and the well number of the four weils, locaticn of each is

identified, completion date of each of the four wells is given,
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the date it was tested, what its potential is in ficf per daﬁ

This is calculated-absolute open flow. The shut-in tubing

pressure, the purchasers that are connected to the wells, We

see We have Transwestern, Southern Union and E1 Paso and
the date of connection for each of the four wells.

Exhibit "B" is the determination similar to this
that I made for the Morrow Gas Pool in which I listed the
four wells, the calculated-absolute open flow and the
estimate of pipeline delivery capacity. Again, I used the
information 1 obtained from the engineers that operate the

wells that know them, the actual take from the wells and my

own knowledge of pipeline conditions and the factors that are

oresent in the pool. I have determined that the 3B3 has an

dclivery canmacity of 1,700 a day. The

48]

estimated pipelin
4035 nas ain gstimated pineline delivery capacity of 15,00C
m2f a day. The 1K10 has an estimated pipeline delivery
capacity of 3,000 mzf a day and the 1C10 has an estimated
capacity of 1,500 mcf a day.

low, 1i we vefer to what has been identified as
Exhibit "C", Case 5112, we find that thz first well was

-~ P
- . N __;—~{’ v
corivleted in the pool and we have a scale on the left naying

1,C00C ¢f per day. Ccale on the right saying well counting

from zero to 1C. We find that the first well was completed
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As the Second well came in delivery Capacity went
up to 23~and—one—ha1f nillion g day.

At the Present time

Open f1ow

” Line ig a blue ling whicl

the pool has the calculated—absolute opven flow of 5,705, it
looks like,
We also, put -- that was 5 red line +tan identily
l calculated—absolute

of wells completed . The next |

1s identifieqg as estimgted deliver
” Cepacity of wells completed.

We fing at the present time
since the last wellg were completed, we have 4 total pipelin
| delivery capcity estimated gt 42~and~a-half million 4 day.
dow, we have placeg on here another plye line with
P Little stars on 1t, which shows the escimateq g 13

|
Gclivery cap?c~
ity or wells

the nost recent month fop
Which we have Production datg available, that oyr estimated
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pipeline delivery capacity for those wells that were connectled
during the entire month of November, the touval capacity was
36-and-a-half million a day. Actual production is also
identified on here as pipeline take from wells that were
producing during the entire month. We see during the month
of November that the pipeline took approximately a little
less than 22,000,000 a day compared with a potential for
the pool of 36-and-a-half million a day, pipeline conditions.
So, by this, I draw the conclusion that since
there were no restrictions placed on the production from the
pool by the Commission that the market demand must have
reflected what the -- either the market demand or pipeline
facilities limited production and that this is less than the
capacity of the well to produce. 5o, I believe that we do
have capacity in excess of market deumand,

m these

So, de you have any other conciusicins from th

Q
tixhiobits that you have presented so far?
{Whereupon,a discussion was
held of{ the record.)

A I believe thisg gives now two of the factors that

we wust consider. Ve have more than one purchaser and we

got capacity greater than the market demands for the pool. |

Q On the basis of the presence of these two factors,|
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as illustrated in your Exhibits, do you recommend prorating
the Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pool?

A Yes, I do.

Q If prorated, when would you recommend the proratiop-

ing become effective?

A I would recommend that the prorationing not become
effective until the beginning of the next proraticning perio
which will commence April the 1lst, 1974.

Q You heard the testimony of Carl Ulvog as to the
differing producing capabilities of the pay zone in the
Strawn formation due to stratigraphic variations. Do you
agree with this testimony?

A Yes, I do. While the Strawn is not composed of
as many variable stringers as the Ilorrow is, there certainly
is no continuity as demonstirated by ir., Ulvog's big cross
section up here. There's no continuity of pay across the

“ivyo T vv
I AC RIS

£

and I don't believe thal here you would be able tg

Tes

wake a determination of reserves under the tract bty the pour

Q Do you base upon the inforaation that is available
to vou, have you uiade a determination as tc the practicabili
of estiiating reserves under the pool end under each individ

traci on tne basis of sressure - declins nothoed?
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A Before I get into that, I would like to refer to
Exhibit "D" in Case 5112 and show what our differential on
pressure is on this reservoir. We have a low pressure, a
shut-in tubing pressure of 2,865. I think that this might
be due to some fluids in the well, more in this well, but
this is the only shut-in tubing pressure that I have for
this well and the low pressure of the pool is 2,865. The
next highest pressure in the pool is 3,255. The next highest
is 3,415 and the highest pressure recorded for the pool is
3,761. So, we see that we have a total variation from north
o south of 896 pounds between the high well and the low
well. Now, we have three wells nere that line up right in
a Tow and we have a2 variations between the low well which is

3.255 and this offset well of 160 pounds and between these

two wells, offset wells, we have a variation c¢f pressure

(@2

of 348 sounds. Again, T think that this pressure differential
that i1s existent across the pool would show the lack of
communication of &il of the stringers in the formation.

9/ Tnis would be bascd on stratligraphic rather than
on readily ascertainable structural differcentiation in this
nool?

A I tnink that would be a question for dr. Ulvog

rather than 1.
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CASE 5112
NUTTER-DIRECT Page. ... 62 ...
Q So, on the basis of pressure data available to

you, have you made a determination as to the practicability
of estimating pool reserves and tract reserves on the basis
of pressure-decline method?

A I think that it is obvious again that we can't
use the pour-volume method for deterrnining what our reserves
are. In fact, these stringers are not continuous and that
there is a pressure differential, we might be able to
determine the feet of pay, but not the acre feet, because
we can't determine the acres again and I don't believe we
can use that method. The other method, of course, for
determining reserves would be the pressure decline method.
As I stated earlier, you can determine the pressure decline.
You can determine the reserves by extrapolating the pressure

:
decline, but you can't determine

g
o

Nnoaceariraa mindar +ha
- N nrNs A L g AN A s A

tract, only the reserves that are available to the well
bore. By using pressure decline on the pool as a whole,

you can determine the reserves in that reservoir, but not

S o
Y

R N O oo T R T T L T~ a
[P L OL T it

AV Claci. VO, L QuUllT U prriovVe e w5 RPTCRSYT ©o
use the pressure decline method of trying to come up with

I '/:'", LT e
Lhe Iormura. & daon'i Lelsieve it's oroper LWo-itiie sense Lo
use Lour volume or effective feet of éekc method for deter

mining the allocation forrmula in this reserveir,
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NUTTER-DIRECT Page.. . .. 63 ..
Q All right. So, in other words, -- well, you just

covered it in your last bit. On the basis of the data
available to you, what method would you think is appropriate
for an allccation formula -- for determining an allocation
formula in this pocl?

A I think the most equitable means of allocating the
production is there is only one thing we can measure and
that's the acres in the tract that is dedicated to the well,
and I would recommend the straight acre formula for the pool

Q Do you believe that the straight acreage method
of allocation satisflies the requirements set forth in the
definition of correlative rights in Section 65-3-29(h) of
the New Mexico Stgtutces?

A fes, sir, I do. As statute recguives Thal Commissa
alloéate »roduction among the wells on the basis of reserves
of the traect comparcd to vhe total reserves in the pool
insofar as it 1is practicable, and I believ:z the most prac-

ticable method of doing this would be by ~ivin

PR A N ]
vitgd b We L

I8
-

its nroportionate share cf the allowsbl= on thle nool based on
its snare of the acreage of th: total pool.

Q Trnat would insure the protection of correlative
rights as def'ined in the statute?

A lu wy opiniocn, it would iascfar as it is practicab
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CASE 5111

CASE 5112
NUTTER-DIRECT P 64
to do so.
Q Okay. Would yon briefly summarize your recommendar

tions for prorationing the Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pool?

A Yes, sir, I would. Again, I'll state that I
recommend that the pool be prorated, that the effective date
of the prorationing be April the lst, 1974, that a straight
acreage formula be utilized and that any units which have
more or less than the standard 320 acres dedicated to them
would receive an acreage factor in proportions to the varia-
tion of their acreage from the standard 320.

Q Is there anything further you would like to add
to your testimeny?

A Yes, there is. I have one more Exhibit which
gﬁon1d be identified zs Exhibit "E" in Case 5112.

{Whereupon, Commission's Exhibit

i
"E". Case 5112, was marked for

o 8 —- a8 A S
JUCIICLLLCAaLLVIze f

Q Could you explain the significance of this Exhibif

—t

A Yes. Since ¥ have recommended prorationing, this

Exhibit is designed to show what the effect of prorationing 1

) » 3 " Ay bl i
It is identificd, "Burton Flats-Strawn rias Poel Non-Marginal-

Marginal Status of Wells Under Assumed Markest Demanéd Conditions

and it shows what the effect would be under given market
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NUTTER-DIRECT 65
CROSS Pagt‘ ..........................

conditions, assuming a market demand of ten, eleven and
twelve million a day, we see that we have three marginal
wells and one non-marginal well. That the marginal wells
are going to be producing at their capacity of any of these
iven markst demand conditions and that the increased allow-

able simply goes to one well that can make it.

Q Anything further?

A Nothing further.

MR.ADZRRYBERRY: Mr. Examiner, I have no further
questions of tﬁis Qitness and I would like to move that
Commission's Exhibits "A" through "E" of Case 5112 be
admitted in evidence.

MR. STAMETS: Without objection these Exhibits
will be so admitted.

{Whercurncn, Commission's Exhib its
"A" through "E", Case 5112, for
identification were admitted
in evidence.)

i, STAMETS: Does that conclude your Direct

testimony in this case?”

BY #R. STAMETS:

Q Mr, UUC'L',QI‘, I n.ay have wisundeorstood your testlmony
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Page.

relative to your Exhibit No. "C" in this case. 1 have

examined the Exhibit and it would appear that the November
pipeline takes would range about 11,000,000 a day, while

capacity was about 21,000,00C; is that correct?
A I would have to refer to that kxhibit. That is

probably the case. There is an error on this. This shows

the takes were 22,000,00C a day -- 21,000,000 plus -- and

the takes weren't that high. The total takes on my data

sheets here for the wells that were connected during the

eantire menth were 328,000,000 divided by 30 was the total

take of 10,950,000 a day. That's what I used, this market

demand.

MR. DERRYBiRRY: Which Exhibit is that market

dernignd reflected in?

Phe market demand is reflected on

TS YT MRTO O,
THL WiTHosSS:

Exhibit VE",
MR. DoRRYBoKRY: ALl raghu.
MR. STAMBTS: MNr. Porter?

MEL POHTER: e, Nutter, what did you say demon-

strated uhe capacivy of the wells in the Strawn?

THE WITNeOS:  The total caracity of the wells wouldl

be a sumrary of the figures cn bxhibit "B", which would be -}

MR. PORTEK: 1 thought you gave the capacity of
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NUTTER-CRCSS

36-and-a~half millisan.

THE WITNESS: There is something wrong with the
figures on this Exhibit because the total capacity is
reflected by Exhibit "B” shows the capacity of the wells to
produce into the pipeline is 21,200,000 per day. The Exhibi
"CY for the month of November should reflect that there
were two wells connected -- there were actually three wells
connected during the entire month. However, that Gulf Surf
Federal did not produce. This kind of threw the calculation
off because we are consicdzring a well that is connected,
taken it into con<ideration, but it did not produce. The
actual takes from the pocl during the montn of November were
328,511 from the wells that were connected during the month,
This was a Lotal of 16,950,000 average per day against a
delivery capacity of 16,700,00C per day for the two wells
that were connected duaring the entire month which did produc
So, still vou have vipeline canacity -- or you have delivery
capacity in excesss of the take in the reservoir.

MR, PORTBR: As 1 was listening to your testiwony,
HMr, Nutter, 1 thought you gave an identical figure of deliv-
ery capscity of which you have given in the lorrow.

THE WITHESS: That's wha. 1 say this line is wrong|

on here, That would be 2l-and-a-haif. This line is in
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error on this Exhibit. The capacity 21,200,000 rather than
the 43,000,00C. That's too many Exhibits in front of me at
the same time.
MR. PORTER: 21,200,0007
THE WITNESS: The total capacity as reflected on
Exhibit "C" by summarizing these pipeline delivery capacitigs
is 21,200,000.
MR. PORTER: So, that it be correct in the record.
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. Thank you.
BY MR. STAMETS:
Q Is there anything further?
A No, nothing further
Q Anything relative to the Strawn Pool? There are
none. If you have nothing further this concludes the
Commission's case 5111 and 5i1Z2.
MR, STAMETS: The witness :ay be excused.

{viitness is excused.)

MR STAMBTS:  Mr. Hinkle, do you have any witnesseg?

Ji. HINKLE:  We have two sxhibits. They are
officially warked copies. There is an extra copy, if you

want.
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Page...... M7 . .

E. M. SCHOLL

called as a witness, having been previously sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q State your name, your residence and by whom you
are employed?

A My name is Ed Scholl. I live in Midland, Texas
and I'm employed by Monsanto Company as District Engineer.

Q Have you qualified as a petroleum engineer before
the Commission?

A Yes, I have.

Q In previous times?
A Yes, sir.
Q Your qualifications are a matter of record with

the Commission?
A Yes, they are.
Q Have you made & continuing study of the Burton
t'lats arca from the teginning since the wells were drilled?
A Yes, sir.
viR. HIXKLE: Are his qualifications zcceptable?
MR, STAMETS: They are.
BY MR. HINKLE:

Q Have vou vprepared or has there been prevared under
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SCHOLL-DIRECT Page......... 0
your direct supervisicn two Exhibits for introduction in
this case?

A Yes, sir.

Q Refer to lkxhibit No. 1 and explain what this shows

A Exhibit 1 is a plat of the general Burton Flats
area which I have outlined in red which is considered the
Burton Flats Deep Unit. It's operated by Monsanto Company
for a number of working interest owners, Monsanto, Gulf,
Cities, Exxon, Superior, Mobil, Transwestern, Great Western,
Evers and 2d Hudson.

To show the activity in the area as of this week,

first of all I would like to point out the order of the
development in Burton Flats Unit. We drilled Burton Flats

N ] S S S U R ] vt A
WNO., L Ll weCuidil L,y Wil

-
&)
&)

preolifiec Morrow Well. Ve

a3
[X*

(@]
»

then driilled No, 2 in Secticn 2, which is also a single
Morrow Well. ©No. 3 in Section 3 is a dual Strawn-lorrow
Well. Wwe then drillad the Dunesr ¥iller No. 1 in Section 3
which 1s a duzgl Atoka-lorrow Well., Burton Flats MNo. 4 in

Section 34 18 a dual Strawn-Morrow wol o, 5 was in Secti

b
¢

2 which is temporarily abandecned vending the evaluaticn. It

is not a producer at this point in £7 e, Ve then came uv

'

and drilled lio. € in Section 34 which is a very orolific

HMorrow-strawn dugl completion -~ excuse me. This is a singl

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION KOTKRIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. {505) 982-0386

"

on

U




CASE 5111
CASE 5112

SCHOLL-DIRECT Page. ... .. 71 :

completion in the Morrow which had the 60,000,000 ACF. Ve
then drilled No. 7, Section 33 and we are in the process of
completing and hooking up Burton Flats No. 8 in Section 27,

No. 9 is drilled and we are drill stem testing at this point

.

Je have staked locations for No. 10 in Section 26 and also
for No. 11 in 27. We intended -- the reason for the lease
dating on all this activity, we just wanted to point out
that it's an ever-increasing development program in this
area, very active. That's about all I have on this Exhibit.

Q You mentioned the Burton Flats Unit Agreement. Is
Monsanto the operator of that?

A Yes, sir..

Q Have you had meetings with the working interest
owners with respect to prorationing in this area?
A Yes, sir.
Q And you have aguthority to testify on their behalf?

A Yes, I do.

9] Referring to &xhibit 2 and explain whalt this shows)
A Lxhiioit 2 is a summary oif sortinent data on wells

1 through 7. It shows the date the wells were completed,
the iuterval completed, whether it be lorrow, Strawn, Atoka.
Vie have further broken down when 3Ssuthern Union started

salns, btauving gas in the well and also Transweste-n. Thes

@]
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dates are also shown. We also have the absolute open flow

for each individual interval and these numbers reflect the

initial absolute flow that was taken prior to connecting to
sales line.

Then, we have broken down the takes from each
pipeline for July, August, September, October and November.
We had also hoped to have December by this time, but we
don't have that production. It shows the chronological even
of when each well was connected. We are in the process of
nooking up Burton Flats No. 8, which is not shown on here
and 7, you'll notice has not been connected. We show the
AOF on that. That's about all I have on that.

Q You heard the testimony introduced in these two
cases by the Commission, D¢ you agree suwusiantially with
the testimony that has been introduced?

A Yes, sir, we agres.

Q Do you have any

8]

commernt on any of the kxhibits
that were introduced by the Commission?

A Yes, Iir, Huvter's five cxhibits on 2xarining the

probable nominations or probable takes are realistic in the
Morrow. lowever, I feel that in the Strawn, wo'll be able

to take o little more gas through Transwestern and Southern

Lkl

Union. There are a number of events that were talken in
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November that we didn't produce all the time. As you know,
I think Transwestern has almost unlimited takes that they
would like to have. The design of the pipelines are such
diameter that it is my cpinion, that I don't think we'll be
limited by pipeline situation. I also wanted to confirm
Mr. Nutter's remarks that we also have heard that Lia.ac will
be coming into each Burton Fiats Well. We don't know whatl
their situation is, but it will be a third split stream on
each Burton Flats Unit well, which is quite a mechanical feaglt.
Outside the unit, I can't sreak for some of the
activity outside the unit, but there are a lot of wells thaty
are being completed. We're drilling one outside the unit

in Section 11. That's about the only couiment I had about

b
e ==

[

Q (Interruvting) Speaking on behalf of Monsanto to
the other operators which you revresent, do you favor the
approval of the ».sition of the Cownissicn with resnect to
acyreage prorationin; in this area?

A 123, we have no ovjecticn to acreass. We would
also like to recommend that Statewide rules be adopted for
spacing, well locations and also on the prorationing.

R, HINKLE: Ve offer Bxhibits 1 and 2.

i, STAMBETS: Without objaction, Monsanto's Exhibips
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SCHOLL-DIRECT Page . ... ..... T .
1 and 2 will be admitted into evidence.
(Whereupon, Monsanto's Exhibits
Nos. 1 and 2 for identificatio

were admitted in evidence.)

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. STAMETS:

Q Mr. Scholl, which section is Burton Flats lNo. 4
located in?

A Burton Flats 4 is located in Section 34. It's in
the southwest quarter of 34.

Q Thank you. You indicated that the Strawn takes
would likely be higher than indicated on Mr. Nutter's Exhibi
Do you have a feeling as to how much higher at this time?

A Let me back up just a minute. My feeling is that
in analyzing the market demand of 10,000,000, 11,000,000 and
12,000,000, we feel like that would be in morc of an order
for waybe twiece that much. If the wells are capable -- do
you know what I'm trying to say, Dan?

MR. HUTTER: 1f thera's cnly one well that's left
as a non-warginal well,even at 10,000,000 -

A (Interruping) 1It¢'s a unit well, that's whav I was
meaning. It 1s a capable well. 1 feel that each taker will

nominate high for that well.
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NUTTER-REDIRECT Page...... 15 ...
Q How soon do you anticipate this increase in takes

might occur, before April lst?
A Yes, I think you'll see it in December or January.
Q Is it possible, in your opinion, that before April
lst each of these wells would be marginal under a proration-
ing formula that has been requested here?
A I don't think so. I think we'll still have -- in
the Morrow we'll have the three --
Q (Interrupting) I'm referring to the Strawn.
A To the Strawn. ©No, I think the No. 4 Well will
still be a capable well. It will be cut back slightly.
Q It will be non-marginal.
Are there any other questions of this witness?
If vou have nothing further, vcu may be excused.
MR. HINKLE: Nothing further.
(Witness excused.)
VL STAMIYTS - Doss anybedy elge wi
Direct evidence in these cases?
HaD Tl WXANLD AT TON
BY LLR. oRueY by
MG BERRYBOREY ¢ Hr. sxawiner, I would like to nut

3

Yr. Hutter back on Redircet to corrsct Commission's Lxhibit

"C" in Case 5112, \

> STyt - N . [N oy PR - -
rlco DUTYRR: L have correcied axhib it "CT, Case 5112,
Oy e oy [ AN s B AYINE 1 g ls : ‘ e -
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the estimated delivery capacity of wells that were ccnnected
during the entire month was 18,260,000 a day. This has beeq
corrected. There is a black line that goes to another black
line on here that has the little stars on it for the month
of November. The estimaied delivery capacity of the wells
connected during the entire month for December is 21.2 millj
a day. This also shows that the production from the wells
that were connected and producing during the ertire month
wes 10,950 mcf per day average during November and we do not
have the December production yet. Exhibit "C", Case 5112,
has been corrected. It still shows the delivery capacity
in the pipeline exceeded pipeline takes during the month
of November.

Q Does that conclude your Redirect testimony?

A That concludes my Redirect testimony.

MR, STAMETS: Are there any questions of Mr. Nutte
1

on Redirect?
You may be excused,
(Witnoos cxeused, )
AL STAMﬁTS:‘ Ve have some statcnents in this case
Mr. Hocher?
HR. HOCHEZR: &, L. Hocher, renresenting Cities

Servicz and as has been testified in this learing, Cities
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CASE 5112

Services is a non-operating interest owner on Burton Flats.
As such, we wish to support the Commission in recommendation
to adopt gas prorationing onc hundred percent acraage.

I might also point out, in addicion %o interest
that we have adjacent positions in the area and wish to
support in any way we can, the adoption.

MR. STAMETS: Are there other statements in this
Case? DMr. Lines?

MR. LINES: Farrell Lines, representing Michael
P. Grace. I might mention we den't presently have acreage
in the pool. However, we are negotiating for some., We also
have some acreage just cutside the pool which we plan to

drill soon if we are successful in our well. We anticipate

Lo}

uliy coning luto tie pool. We have no objections to the
extensions, of course, on the limits proposed in these cases
5111 and 5112. However, we are opposed to the proration by
straight acreage basis. Vie know Irom taiking to the Com-

mission that in other parts of the State, in cases northwest

sl 3 [ Y FURS P T T o R P - S, [ R N S D N B
CAL LY QAT OVAaTSOT 0N LAa000r 1D GgadU LT aiuldéda wuwlL.eQl wanl

straight acreage. Ve would suggest that the Ccnmission

al

ale)

snould adapt somc kind of deidiverability facteor as well,
In the testimony today, we find that becaguse of

stringers and because of lack of continuity between the well
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there is no conclusive proof that there would be any draw-
ing or draining from one well to another. As we note on
the Commission's Exhibits today, we have one well with
capacity -- open flow capacity in excess of 60,000,000 and
under straight acrcage prorationing its allowable would be
somewhere in excess of 9,000,000 and we would propose that
instead there be some kind of deliverability factor here so
that all of the wells woulid be able to produce a percentage
of their total open flow capacity to the deliverability or
to the -- I'm sorry -- to the amounts that the pipelines
can take. Otherwise, you have the situation where we've
had in other pools where the small wells are allowed to
produce 100 percent which is certainly unfair when the large
wells are able to produce 10 percent or at least less then
one-fourth of their open flow capacity. Ve would recommend
o the Commission that they do adapt some kind of a deliver-
ability factor rather than 1CC-vercent acreage factor to
this prorationing.

IR, STALMBTS:  Any other soaboicents in this case?

MR. REAVIS: Uy nawve is Harley Reavis with bxxon
and we have a part interest in the Burtcen Flats Unit plus
an acreage position in the area where we anticipate drilling

Yie do want to support the Commission's stand on lCC-~percent
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acreage allocation and that it begin sometime in the future,
I believe April the lst is what Mr., Nutter recommended and
we agree with that.

MR, STAMETS: Sorry, I nassed over you this morn-

ing, Mr., Reavis., Are there other statements in this case?

to be presenting its testimony in installmeants. The next
section deals with Case 5112, relating. to extenkion of
pool limits of the Burton-Strawn Gas Pool,

1 would like to put Mr. Nutter back on for his
testimony at this time.

DANTEL S. NUTTER

recalled as a witness, having been previously sworn, testi-

fied as follows:

A I would recommend that the Burton-Strawn Gas Pool

be extended to inciude all of Section 10, Township 21 South,

Range 27 Fast, NMPA, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Q There are no sections which are within one mile

pf the present pool?

l A This is continous with the present pool,

MR, DERRYBERRY: I believe tiiat finally concludes
1

Fhe Commission's case,

MR, STAMETS: Ay questions concerning chis last
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CASE 5112

piece of testimony?‘
Do you have a closing statement, Mr. Derryberry?
MR. DZRRYBERRY: I don't believe so.
MR. STAMETS: If there is nothing faurther in this

case, we Will take the case under advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
CCGUNTY OF SANTA FE ;SS-

I, RICHARD L. NY&, Court Heporter, do hereby certify
that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Heaing before
the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by

me, and the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

RICHARD L. NYE, Court Reporter
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OIL CONSERVATION CCMMISSION CONFERENCE RCOM
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
November 15, 1973

IN THE MATTER OF:

The hearing called by the 0il
Conservation Commission on its
own motion to consider extending
the horizontal limits of the
Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico

Case No. 5112
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BEFORE:

RICHARD L. STAMETS,
Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF EXAMINER HEARING
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MR. STAMETS: Call Case Numker 5112.

MR. DERRYBERRY: Case Number 5112, In the matter
of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to consider extending the horizontal
limits of the Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pool, Eddy County,
New Mexico,

MR. STAMETS: This case has been continued until

January 16th on the motion of interested operators.
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CERTIFICATE

I, DONNA KEITH, a court Reporter 1in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that
the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me;
and that the same is 2 true and correct record of the said

proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.
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L. R. TRUJILLO
O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN

LAND COMMISSIONER

STATE OF NEW MEXICO PSR
87501 STATE GEOLOGIST
A.L.PORTER, JR.
) SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
JANUARY 18, 1974
MEMORANDTUM
TO: GAS PURCHASERS IN BURTON FLATS-MORROW AND

RURTON FLATS-STRAWN CGAS POOLS
FRCI: A, L. PORTER,.Jr., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR
SUBJECT: GAS PRORATIONING AND NOMINATICNS

Enclosed herewith are copies of Orders Nns. 4706
and R-4707, recently entered which institute gas prorationing
in each of the above-named pools. You will note that proration-
ing in these pools will become effective April 1, 1974,

Please include preliminary nominations for these
ools with your nreliminary nominations for purchase of gas from
all other gas pools for the next proration period which starts
April 1, 1974, and continues through March 31, 1975. These pre-
liminary nominations will be considered at the February 13 hearing.
Therefore it will be necessary for us to have these preliminary
nominations by February 4, 1974.

k3

Please call Mr. J. E. Kapteina, our Gas Proration
Engineer at (505) 827-2533 if yvou have any guestions concerning
preliminary or supplemental nominations.

ALP/DSN/1ir

Enz>losures



L R TRUJILLO

OI1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
STATE CF NEW MEXICO l:"&;‘;‘f"“”g"
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE "Bszr“
8701 STATE GEOLOGIST
A.L.PORTER,JR.
February 8, 1974 SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
(%
5111 and 5112
Mr. Clarence Hinkle Re: CASE RO.
Hynkle, Bondurant, Cox & Eaton ORDER No. R-4706 and R-4707-4
Attorneys at Law _
Post Office Box 10 Applicant:

Roswell, New lludco 88201 oce

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

__ ’ . - % e
A ;ZTT;Z;7ZQ ) GF
A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-~Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs 0OCC X
Artesia OCC X
Aztec 0OCC

Mr. R. L. Hocker, Mr. Farrell Lines
Other




1 R TRUJILLO
()11.(3()FH5151!\IA{TI()FI13()hllll€“5]()hl CHAIRMAN
LAND COMMISSIONER
STATE OF NEW MEXICO '\LEX J. ARMIIO
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE WEMBER
srsol STATE GEOLOGIST
AJ,HﬂUERJR.
January 21, 1974 SECRETARY — DIRECTOR
-
Re: CASE NO. 5111 and 5112
Mr. Clarence Hinkle ORDER NO. R-4706 and g:f707
Hinkle, pondurant, Cox & Eaton
Attorneys at Law Applicant:

post Office Box 10

occC
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above—referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very“truly yours,

’ 7 7 TN .
- s - )
. L ke S

aA. L. PORTER, JIr.
Secretary—Director

ALP/ir

copy of order also sent to:

e ——

Hobbs OCC X o
Artesia OCC x
AztecC 0OCC

e

Mr. R. L. Hocker, Mr. Farrell Lines

other

-

-
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1 BEFORE TIE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
' | OF TUE STATS OF NCW MEXICO

CASE 0. 5109
Ordear No. R-4704-a

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ON ITS OWMN MOTION

TO CONSIDER EXTENDING THE HORIZONTAL LIMITS OF
. THE CATCLAW DRAW-MORROW GAS POOL, EDDY COUNTY,
» NEW MEXICO, TO INCLUDE ALL OF SECTION 35,
, TOWNSREIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST.

CASE NO. 51l1
Order No. R~4706-A

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION
TO CONSIDER EXTENDING THE HORIZONTAL LIMITS OF
THE BURTON FLATS-MORRCW GAS POOL, EDDY COUNTY,
NEW¥ MEXICO, TO INCLUDE THE §/2 OF SECTION 34,
TOWSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, AND THE N/2
OF SECTIONS 8 AND 9, AND ALL OF SECTION 10,
TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST.

p : CASE NO. 5112
; ) Ordexr lNo. R-4707-A

-}3 THE .\\_:.:- R OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE
**** ATION COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION
o coys;r ::z EXTENDING THE HORIZONTAL LIMITS OF
THE BURTON FLATS-STRAWN GAS POOL, EDDY COUNTY,
= HEW MEXICO, TO INCLUDE ALL OF SBECTION 10, TOWN-
.o SHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EBEAST.

2RV
ot
)
0
o
ht
f

NUNC PRO TUNC ORDER

. BY THE COMMISSION:

. -

: (1 t appearing to ths Commission thatv Order No. &-4704,

. dated January 15, 1974, which insiituted gas prorationing in the

- Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas rool, Crdar Ho. R-4706, dated Januvary 13,
1974, which instituted gas proratloning in the Surton Plats-

ttorzow Gas Pecol, and Order No. X-4737, dated January 18, 1974,
which insctitured gas prorationing in thea Burton Flats-3trawn
Gas Pool, all in uodj County, New Mexico, are lupropsrly numbered

dua to =lerical orror,

IT IS THEREFOAR ORDERED

(1) “hat effective Januvaxy i
hexreh renurparad Order No. R-1670

.)
‘u
>
rn
rh

iva January 13, 1974, Ocder Ho. R-4705 is

i A Cl o s e ‘ pteparreer) . -~ -~ " MR BTL gy P gt gy e o g —— o gy o g et
R M - A
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| CASE NO. 5109
|, Order No. R-4704-A

© CASE NC. 5111
. Order No. R-4706-3

' CASE NO. 5112
" order No. R-4707-A

3 (3) That effective January 13, 1974, Order No. R-4707 is
: hereby renumbered Order HNo. R-1670-0Q.

1T IS FURTHER ORDERED:

‘ (1) That the amendments set forth in this orxder be entered
| nunc pro tanc on the above specified dates.

i DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexlco, this_ 7th day of February,
b 1974.
Ny STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

3
3 I. R. TRUJILLO, Chairman
/"./ /,/:‘
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL
CONSERVATION COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION TO
CONSIDER EXTENDING THE POOL LIMITS OF THE
BURTON FLATS-STRAWN GAS POOL, EDDY COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO, TO CONSIDER THE INSTITUTION OF

GAS PRORATIONING IN SAID POOL, AND TO CONSIDER
' THE ADOPTION OF SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
~ FOR SAID POOL.

CASE NO. 5112
Order No. R-4707

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause cane on for hearing at 9 a.m. on January 16, 1974,
- at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets.

NOW, on this 18th day of January, 1974, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully
- advised in the premises,

FINDS:

‘, (1) That due public notice having been given as required §
. by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the ’
" subject matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-4622 effective September 1, 1973,
the Commission creaced the Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pcol, Eddy
County, New Mexico, for the production of gas from the Strawn
formation.

(3) That the horizontal limits of said pool have not
been extended since that time.

(4) That the horizontal limits of t+he Rurton Flate-St
Gas Pool as defined by %the Commission at the time of hearing
this case comprise the following described area:

Y ATTIN
-———re e

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Section 3: §S/2

(5) That the Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pool in Eddy County,
New tlexico, should be extended to include therein:

MATRICIITT 21 OoONTImiy IAIISTY DT I A
ANSIVLIALAL A A LI LN AL g ANLRLANT L s T

Scction 10:
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(6) That at the time of hearing of this case, there were
three wells producing from the subject pool as defined in
- Finding No. (4) above, and as extended pursuant to Finding
- No. (5) above, and one additional well producing from the
Strawn formation in Section 34, Township 20 South, Range 28
East, immediately to the North and that the aforesaid four
- wells are producing from a common reservoir.

(7) That at the time of the hearing of this case, gas was
being taken from wells producing from the subject reservoir by
three transporters, being El Paso Natural Gas Company, Southern
Union Gas Company, and Transwestern Pipe Line Company.

{8) That during the month ¢f November, 1973, the latest
month for which full monthly statistics are available, the
estimated total delivery capacity of the three wells which had
pipe line connections during the ertire month was at least
18.200 MCF per day.

(9) That during the month of November, 1973, the actual
production from the aforesaid three wells producing from the
- subject reservoir was approximaceiy 10,950 MCF per day.

(10) That since, during the month of November, 1973, no
restrictions other than market demand were placed upon the
production from wells producing from the subject reservoir,
actual production should be considered as market demand for
gas from the resarvoir.

{(11) That during the month of Novembexr, 1973, the total
delivery capacity of the wells producing from the subject
raservolr exceeded market demand for gas from the reservoir.

(12) That under the conditions that now exist in the subject
ronl . there is a potential for non-ratable taking by pipelines
from the various wells in the pool.

(13) That non-ratable taking by pipelines from the various
wells in the pool would constitute a violation of correlative
rights.

(14) That unrestricied pidcducticn creates a potential for
drainage wihich is not equalized by counter-drainage and that
such drainage constitutes a violation of correlative rights.

{(15) That the protection of correlative rights is a
necessary adjunct to the prevention of waste.

(16) 'rThat in order to prevent waste and ensure that all
owners of property in the subject pool have the opportunity
to produce without wastc theilr fair share of the gas in the
pool, the subject pool should be prorated to limit the amount
of gas to be recovered frem each tract to that tract’s share of
the reasonable market demand for gas from the pool.
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(17) That to ensure that each owner of property in the
subject pool has the opportunity to produce that amount of
gas that can be practicably ol tained without waste substantially

in the proportion that the recoverable gas under his tract

bears to the total recoverable gas in the pool, the subject
. pool should be prorated in order to limit the amount of gas
. to be produced from the pool to the reasonable market demand
- and the capacity of the gas transportation facilities serving

- that pool.

(18) That the subject pool has not been completely developed.

{19) That production from the Strawn formation in the

subject pool is from separate carbonate units with indeterminate
" areal extent and varying porosity and thickness within individual

units and between units.

{20} That the above-described units are not continuous

" across the pool but are interconnected by the perforations in
the various completions in the pool.

(21) That due to the above-described variations in the

;units and the lack of coantinuity of the units, the effective
- feet of pay and the raserves underlying each developed tract
- cannot be practicably determined from the data obtained at

the wellbore.

{22) That there are recoverable gas reserves underlying
each of the developed 320-acre tracts within the horizontal
limits of the subject pool, as described in Finding No. (4)
above and as extended pursuant to Finding No. (5) above, and
one additional developed 320-acre tract in the Strawn formation
in Section 34, Township 20 South, Range 28 East, immediately
to the North, there bheing a total of four wells completed and
capable of producing from the Burton Flats-Strawn gas reservoir.

{23) That due to the nature of the reservoir, the amount
of recoverable gas under each producer's tract cannot be
practicably determined in the subject pool by a formula which
considers effective feet of pay and pore volure,

{24) That due to the nature of the reservoir, the total
amount of recoverable gas in the subject pool cannot be
practicably determined by a formula which considers effective
feet of pay and pore volume.

(25) That due to the nature of the reservoir, the proportion
of recoverable gas underlying each tract to the total amount of
recoverable gas in the subject pool cannot be practicably
determined by a formula which considers effective feet of pay
and rore volume,




-4_
Case No. 5112
Order No. R-4707

(26) That the amount of recoverable gas under each
producer's tract cannot be practicably determined in the

subject pool by a formula which considers the deliverability
of a well.

(27) That the total amount of recoverable gas in the
subject pool cannot be practicably determined by a formula
which considers the deliverability of the wells in the pool.

(28) That the proportion of recoverable gas underlying
each tract to the total amount of recoverable gas in the
. subject pool cannot be practicably determined by a formula
which considers the deliverability of the wells within the

 pool.

: (29) 7That the amount of recoverable gas under each
. producer's tract cannot be practicably determined by a
formula which considers previous production and pressure
~decline.

, {30) That due to the early statz of depletion of the

" subject pool, the total amount of recoverable gas in the pool
- cannot be practicably determined by a formula which considers
previous production and pressure decline.

(31} That the proportion of recoverable gas underlying
each tract to the total amount of recoverable gas in the subject
pool cannot be practicably determined by a formula which
considers previous production and pressure decline.

, (32) That the amount of gas which can ke practicably

obtained without waste by the owner of each property in the
subject pool substantially in the proportion that the recoverable
gas under his tract bears to the total recoverable gas in the
pool cain be practicably determined hast hy allocating the
allowable production among the wells on the basis of developed
tract acreage compared to total developed tract acreage in the
pool.

{33) That, considering the nature of the resc-voir and
the known extent of development, a proration formula based upon
surface acreage will afford the owner of each property in the
pool the opportunity to prcduce his just and equitable share
of the gas in the pool so far as such can be practicably
obtained without waste substantially in the proportion that the
recoverable gas under such property bears to the total recoverable
gas in the pool.

(34) That in order to prevent waste, the total allowable
production from all gas wells producing from the subject pool
should he limited to the total reasonable market dewand {0
gas from the pool.
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(35) That in order to prevent waste the total allowable
production from each gas well producing from the subject pool
" should be limited to that well's share of the reasonable market
" demand for gas from the pool.

: (36) That, in order to prevent drainage between tracts

~ that is not equalized by counter drainage, the allowable
production from the pool should be prorated to the various
producers on a just and equitable basis.

(37) That, considering the available reservoir information,
a 100 percent surface acreage formula is the most reasonable
basis for allocating the allowable production among the wells
. delivering to the gas transportation facilities.

(38) That the adoption of a 100 percent surface acreage
formula for ailocating the allowable production in the subject
: " pool will, insofar as is presently practicable, prevent
P - drainage between producing tracts which is not equalized by
counter drainage.

{39) That in order to ensure that each operator is afforded
- the opportunity to produce his property ratably with all other '
orerators in the pool, allowable production from the pool should
be prorated to the various producers upon a just and equitable
basisg.

(40) That the adoption of a 100 percent surface acreage
formula for allocating the allowable production in the subject
pool will insofar as is presently practicable allow each
operator the opportunity to produce his property ratably with
ali other operators in the pool.

{41) That the subject pool should be governed by the
general rules and regulztiouns I£or thc prerated agas pools of
Southeastern New Maxico promulgated by Order No. R-1670, as
amended, insofar as such general rules and regulations are not
inconsistent wita this order.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1} That the Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pool in Eddy County,
New Mexico, as heretofore classified, defined and described, is
hereby extzanded to include therein:

TOWNSHIE 21 SOUTH, RANGE 27 gAST, NMPM
Section 10: All

2) That the Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pool in Eddy County,

New Mexiceo, is hereby prorated effective April 1, 1974.
{3) That the subject pool shall be governed by the general
rules and regulations for the vrorated gas pools of Southeastern




- this order.

- Flats-Strawn Gas Pool or in the Strawn formation within one

j_herein.

" feet to the end boundary nor nearer than 660 feet to the side

~wells In the pool regulated by this order each month shall be
~equal to the sum of the "preliminary" or "supplemental” nomina-

_-6...
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Order No. R-4707

New Mexico promulgated by Order No. R-1670, as amended, insofar
as such general rules and requlations are not inconsistent with

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
BURTON FLATS-STRAWN GAS POOL

A. WELL LOCATION AND ACREAGE REQUIREMENTS

RULE 1. Each well completed or recomplated in the Burton
mile thereof and not nearer to nor within the boundaries of
another pool producing from the Strawn formation shall be
spaced, driiled, operated, and prorated in accordance with
the rules for the Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pool as set forth

RULE 2. Each well shall be located no nearer than 1980

boundary of the proration unit nor nearer than 330 feet to any
goverimental quarter-quarter section line.

C. ALLOCATION AND GRANTING OF ALLOWABLES

RULE 8. {A) The total allowable to be allocated to gas

tions (whichever is applicable) together with any adjustments
which the Commission deems advisable. The aliowable remaining
each month after deducting the total allowable assigned to
marginal wells shall be allocated among the non-marginal wells

- entitled to an allowable in the proportion that each well's

acreage factor bears to the total of the acreage factors for

~all non-marginal gas wells in the pool.

RULE 8. (B) Allowables to newly completed gas wells shall
commence on the day of connection to a gas transportation
facility as determined from an affidavit furnished to the
Cormission (Drawer DD, Artesia, New Mexico 88210) by the
purchaser or the date of filing of Form C-104 and & plat

Lo d v
Irorm C-102) whichever data is the latter.

RULE 9. (A) A standard unit consisting of 320 acres
shall be assigned an acreage factor of 1.00, provided however,
the acreage tolerances provided in Rule 5 (A) shall apply.

C., GENZRAL

RULE 25. The vertical limits of the Burton Flats-Strawn
Gas Pool shail hea the Strawn formation.
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RULE 26. The first proration period for the Bur on Flats-
Strawn Gas Pool shall commence on April 1, 1974.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

; entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
fsary-

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Vi

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Memb & Secretary

"SEAL




Docket No. 2-74

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JANUARY 16, 1974

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

STATE LAND OFFLICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or
Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

ALLOVWABLE:

CASE 5110:

(1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for February,
1974, from fifteen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy, Roosevelt and
Chaves Countier, New Mexicoj;

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas from nine
prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties,
New Mexico, for February, 1974.

{(Continued from the November 15, 1973, Examiner Hearing)

CASE 5111:

In the matter of the hearing called by the 011 Conservation Commission
on its own motion to consider extending the horizontal limits of the
Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to iaclude
the S/2 of Section 28, Township 25 Scuth, Range 24 East.

Also to be considered will be the institution of gas prorationing in
said pool to provide for fixing the total allowable natural gas produc-
tion from said pool to au amount equal to reasonable market demand and
to the capacity of the gas transportation facilities. Also to be
considered will be the adoption of special rules and regulations for

gald pool including a provision for allocating the allowable production
among the wells in the pool. ‘

(Continued from the November 15, 1973, Examiner Hearing)

CASE

5112

in the matter of the hearing called by the 011 Conservation Commission
on its own motion to consider extending the hcrizontal limits of the
Burten Flats-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to include the
$/2 of Section 34, Township 20 South, Range 28 East, and the N/2 of

Sections 8 and 9, and all of Section 10, Township 21 South, Range 27
Fast.

Also to be considered will be the institution of gas prerationing in
gald pool to provide for fixing the total allowable natural gas produc-
tinun from said pool to an amount equal to reasonable market demand and
to the capacity of the gas transportation facilities. Also to be con-
sidered will be the adoption of special rules and regulations for said
prol including a provision for allocating the allowable production
ams g the wells in the pool.

(Continued from the November 15, 1973, Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on {ts own motion te conslder extending the horizontal limits of the
Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pool, kEddy County, New Mexico, to include all
of Section 10, Township 21 South, Range 27 East,
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(Case_ 5112 continued from Page 1)

CASE 5113:

Also to be considercd will be the imstitution of gas prorationing in
said pool to provide for fixing the total allowable natural gas produc-
tion from said pool to an amount equal to reasonable market demand and
to the capacity of the gas transportation facilities. Also to be
congsidered will be the adoption of special rules and regulations for
said pool including & =-rovision for allocating the allowable produc-~
tioa among the wells in the pool.

(Continued from the November 15, 1973, Examiner Hearing)

CASE 5124:

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to consider the institution of gas prorationing in

the Burton Flats—Atoka Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, and to provide
for fixing the total allowable natural gas production from said pool to
an amount equal to reasonable market demand and to the capacity of the
gas transportation facilities. Also to be considered will be the
adoption of special rules and regulations for said pool including a
provision for allocating the allowable production among the wells in

the pool.

(Continued from the November 28, 1973, Examiner Hearing)

C

>

SE 5143:

|

CASE 5144:

Application of Belco Petroleum Corporation for compulsory pooling and
an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks au order pooling all mineral interests
underlying the S$/2 of Section 30, Township 20 South, Range 33 East,
South Salt Lake-Morvow Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be
dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox location 660 feet
from the South line and 1300 feet from the East line of said Section
30. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing
said well and the allocation of such costs, as well as actual operating
costs and charges {or supervision. Also to be considered is the desig-
nation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk
involved in drilling said well.

Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for an unorthodox gas well
location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled

Rocky Arroyo "D'" Com. Well No. 2 in the center of Unit L of Sec-
tion 4, Township 22 South, Range 22 East, Rocky Arroyo-tlorrvow Gas
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, the $/2 of said Section 4 tec be dedi-
cated to the well.

Application of Depco, Inc. for two waterflood projects, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
to institute two waterflood projects by the injection of water

intc the Grayburg-San Andres formation through six wells located

on applicant’s State 647 lease im Sectinns 31 and 32, Township 17
South, Range 28 East, Artesia Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, aad
through one well on the Kersey and Company Ramapo "A'" Lease in said
Section 32.



Examiner Heaiing -~ Wednesday - January 16, 1974 Docket No. 2~74

CASE 5145:

CASE 4969:

-3-

Application of Texas Paciflc 011 Company for salt water disposal,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Devonian
formation in the perforated interval from 10,872 feet to 11,032 feet
in its State "B'" Well No. 2 located in Unit B of Section 11, Town-
ship 12 South, Raunge 33 East, Bagley Siluro-Devonian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico.

{Reopened)

CASE 5146:

CASE 5147:

CASE 5148:

CASE 5149:

In the matter of Case No. 4969 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-4557, which order established a temporary
special depth bracket allowable for the Tocito Dome-Pennsylvanian
D" 0il Pool, San Juan Ccunty, New Mexico. All interested parties
may appear and show cause why the special allowable should be made
permanent. '

Application of Midwest 01l Corporation for a unit agreement, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval for the Target Unit Area comprising 5120 acres, more or
less, of State and Federal lands in Townships 25 and 26 South,
Range 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Mesa Petroleum Corporation for compulsory pooling,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow formation
underlying the S/2 of Section 12, Township 16 South, Range 35 East,
North Shoe Bar Field, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a
well to be drilled at a standard location for said unit in Unit O

of said Section 12. Also to be considered will be the cost of
drilling and completing said well and the allocation of such costs,
as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervisgsion. Also
to be considered is the designation of applicant as operator of the
well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

Application of Coquina 01l Corporation for an unorthodox gas well
location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to drill a well at an unorthodox gas well
location 990 feet from the North and East lines of Section 16,
Tevnship 19 South, Range 25 East, Boyd-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County,
New Mexico, the N/2 of said Section 15 to be dedicated to said well.

Application of Citles Service 011 Company for compuisory pooling,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order pocling all mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian
formation underlyirg the N/2 of Section 33, Township 21 South,
Range 27 East, Ekddy County, “~w Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to
be drilled at a standard Pe ylvanian gas well location for said
unit. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and
completing said well and the allocation of such costs, as well as
actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be
considered is the designation of applicant as operator of the well
and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.




Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - Januzry 16, 1974 Docket No. 2-74
A
CASE 5150: Application of Hanson 01l Corporation for a waterflood project,

CASE 5151:

CASE 5152:

CASE 5140:

CASE 4956:

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to institute a waterflood project by the injection
of water into the Queen formation through 10 wells 1a its Mescalero
Ridge Unit Area in Sections 26 and 35, Township 19 South, Range 34
Eaat, P=arl-Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Penroc 0il Corporation for a dual completion, Eddy
County, New Mexico. 4a-nlicant, in the above-styled cause seeks
approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Dero-Federal
A-Com Well No. 1, located in Unit K of Section 35, Towanship 19 South,
Range 28 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to
produce gas from the Winchester-Wolfcamp gas pool and an undesignated
Strawn gas pool through the casing-tubing annulus and through tubing.

Application of Petro-Lewis Corporatica for a Special Depth Bracket
Allowable, Media-Entrada 0il Pool, Sandoval County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks a special depth bracket
allowable for the Medlia~Entrada 0il1 Pool, Township 19 North, Range 3
West, Sandoval County, New Mexico.

(Continued from the January 3, 1974, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Pierce & Dehlinger for compulsory pooling, Vada-
Pennaylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order pcoling all mineral interests in the
Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool underlying the NW/4 of Section 24, Township

9 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to
the King Resources Sheridan Well No. 1-A located in Unit C of said
Section 24. Also to be considered is designation of the applicent as
operator of the NW/4 of saild Section 24 and ihe well located thereon,
provision for allocation of actual operating costs and charges for
supervision, and allocation of costs for reworking saild well including
a 200% charge attributable to any non-consenting working interest
owner's pro rata share of said workover costs, for the risk involved
in caid workover.

(Reopened) (Continued from the January 3, 1974, Examiuner iearing)

Application of Pierce & Dehlinger for a determination of well costs,
Lea County, New Mexlco. Applicant, as operator of the Sheridan Well
No. 1 located in Unit M of Section 13, Township 9 South, Range 33 East,
lLea County, New Mexico, to which well is dedlcated the SW/4 of said
Section 13, all mineral interests in the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool
thereunder having bLeen pooled by Commission Order No. R-4560, seeks
the determination of reasonable well costs attributable to applicant
and to King Resources, including, but not limited to, the costs of
reworking and placing sald Sheridan Well No. 1 back on production

and attorneys fees in connection therewith. Applicant further seeks
an order arsessing, as a charge for the risk lavolved in the reworking
of the well, 120% of the pro rata share of the reasonable well costs
attributable to the working Interest of Xing Resources.
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Mr. Dan Nutter

0il Conservation Commission
Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. Nutter:

This will confirm our telephone conversation of today in
regard to the continuance of cases 5110 through 5113 on the
examiner's docket for November 15.

We represent Black River Corporation who, with Cities
Service, are the principal operators in the Washington Ranch-
Morrow Gas Pool. Tom Phipps, Vice President of Black River,
has discussed this matter with Cities Service and both companies
would like to have Case No. 5110 continued to give them more
time to make a study of all that may be invelved in pro rating
the Washington Ranch-Morrow Gas Pool.

We represent Monsanco Company whe is the operator of working
interest units in the Burton Flats-Morrow Pool, the Burton Flats-
Strawn Pool and the Burton Flats-Atoka Gas Pool which are involved
in Cases 5111, 5112 and 5113. Mr. Ed Schols of Monsanto has ac
that they have had a meeting of the operators and all would lixe
to have cases continued so as to give them additiona” time to make
a thorough studv of the matter before the cases are heard.

mentioned parties to continue cases 5110, 5111 51}§ﬂand 5113
until January 16, 1974, which we understand wil 2 a date accept-
able to you.

You may consider this as a reguest on be%fiz.of the above
T8

Thank you for your cooperation in connection with this matter.

Yours sincerely,

BONDURANT, X & EATON
fﬂ¢1§ s +\j\\

CEH:cs
cc: Monsantce Company D
cc: Black River Corporation R
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SamTION comm
Thursday, November 15, 1973
IN THE MATTER OF THE MOTION OF
THE OIL CONSERVATION COMIISSION
FOR A HEARING REGARDING EXTENDING
THE HORIZONTAL LINITS OF THE p
BURTON FLATS-STRAWN GAS POOL, -

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO Case No. 5112

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

The undersigned, HModrall, Sperling, Roehl, Harris &
Sisk, of Albuquerque, New iHexico, hereby enter their appear-
ance herein for Gulf 0il Corporation, with its house counsel

of Midland, Texas.

MODRALL SPERLING ROEHL HARRIB & SISK

) 4 l

BV.\(QL\/VVX Ci/ ﬁ(dl/i”\[f

‘Attorneys for Gulf 011 Cornorgtion
‘H. 0. Box 21¢°

k}lbuquerqu, Hew Mexico 87103
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(Case 5111 continued from Page 1)

CASE 5113:

Burton Flats-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to include the
/2 of Section 34, Township 20 South, Range 28 East, and the N/2 of
Sections 8 and 9, and all of Section 10, Township 21 South, Range 27
East.

Also to be considered will be the institution of gas prorationing in
said pool to provide for fixing the total allowable natural gas produc-
tion from said pool to an amount equal to reasonable market demand and
to the capacity of the gas transportation facilities. Also to be con-
sidered will be the adoption of special rules and regulations for said
pool including a provision for allocating the allowable production among
the wells in the pool.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to consider extending the horizontal limits of the
Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to include all

of Saction 10, Townshin 21 South, Range 27 Faar.

Also to be consldered will be the institution of gas prorationing in
said pool to provide for fixing the total allowable natural gas produc-
tion from said pool to an amount equal to reasonable market dewmand and
to the capacity of the gas transportation facilities. Also to be con-
sidered will be the adoption nf gpecial rules and regulations for said
pool including a provision for allocating the allowable production
among the wells in the pool.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to consider the institution of gas prorationing in

the Burton Flats-Atoka Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, and to provide
for fixing the total allowable natural gas production from said pool to
an amount equal to reasonable marker demand and to the capacity of the
gas transportation facilities. Also to be considered will be the
adoption of special rules and regulations for saild pool including a
provision for allocating the allowable production among the wells in

tiie pool.




Docket No. 33-73

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING -~ THURSDAY - NOVEMBER i5, 1973

9 AM. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be keard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Richaxd L.
Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for December,

1973, from sixteen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy, Roosevelt and
Chaves Counties, New Mexico;

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas from nine prorated
pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico,
for December, 1973.

CASE 5108: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on {ts own motion to receive a repaort from the Blinebry Pool Study
Committee which was appointed pursuant to the provisions of Order
No. P-4536. It 1is expected that saild committee will make recommendations
and offer proposed pool rules for consideration by the Commission for
the Blinebry 0il Pool and Blinebry Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 5109: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
on its own motion to consider extending the horizontal limits of the
Catclaw Draw~Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to include all
of Section 35, Township 21 South, Range 25 East.

Also to be considered will be the institution of gas prorationing in
said pool to provide for fixing the total allowable natural gas produc-
tion from said pool to an amount equal to reasonable market demand and
to the capacity of the gas transportation facilities. Also to be con-
sidered will be the adoption of special rules and regqulations for

saild pool including a provision for allocating the allowable production
among the wells in the pool.

CASE 5110: In the matter of the heering called Ly the 0Ll Conservation Commission
" on its own motion to consider extending the horizontal limits of the
Washington Ranch~-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to include
the $/2 of Section 28, Township 25 South, Range 2% East.

Also to be considered will be the institution of gas prorationing in
sald pool to provide for fixing the toral allowable natural gas produc-
tion from said pool to an amount equal to reasonable market demaud and
to the capacity of the gas transportation faclilities, Also to be
considered will be the adcption of special rules and regulations for
sald pool including a provision for allocating the allowable production
among the wells in the pool.

CASE 5111: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Cecnservation Commission
on its own motion to consider extending the horizontal limits of the
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Soa

Operator Lease Name
Monsanto Burton Flat Unit
Monsanto Burton Flat Unit
Coquina Yates State

Gulf Cexrf Fed.

Well No.

P B

WELL DATA — BURTON FLATS-STRAWN GAS POOL

Location

V- 3-218-27E
N-34-205-28E
K-10-215-27E
C-10-21S-27E

Compl.
Date

4-16-73
7-23-73
8- 1-73
8-23-73

Date Potential
Tested MCE/Day SITP  Puxchaser
10-11-73 2277 3255 Trans—SU
12- 5-73 21950 2865 Trans-SU
g- 2-73 3095 3761 E.P.
§-29-73 1632 3415 Trans.
R EX RN TR STAMETS
G OO LT T T e IO
e S$S/F2
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:

i
-
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WELL DATA - BURTON FLATS-STRAWN GAS FOOL

Compl. Pate Potential Date
ease Name Well No. Location Pate Tested MCF/Daz SITP Purchaser Connected
n Flat Unit 3 V- 3-215-27E 4-16-73 10-11-73 2277 3255 Trans-SU 7-12-73
n Flat Unit 4 N-34-203-28E 7-23-73 12- 5-73 21950 2865 Trans-SU 10-11-73
 State 1 K-10-215-27C 8- 1-73 8- 2-73 3095 3761 E.P. 11- 8-73
Fed. 1 C~-10-21S-27E 8-23-73 8-29-73 1632 3415 Trems. 10-19-73
.
]
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BURTON FLATS-STRAWd GAS_POOL

CSTIMATED PIPE LINE DELIVERY CAPACITY
OF WELLS CONNECTED AS OF
DECEMBER 31, 1973

Tell

Designafnion CAOF

."

2.7 2277
4L—-¥~34 219390
1-K-10 3035
1-C-10 1632
_ »495M

All figures in MNCY per day.

Estimated P.L.
QE%EEEJLSEBEEiEZ

1,700

N aYata!

S g

3,020
1,500

217"




BURTON FLATS~STRAWN GAS POOL

NON-MARGINAL/MARGINAL STATUS OF WELLS
UNDER ASSUMED MARKET DENAND CONDITIONS

Assume Market Demand of 10,000 MCF/Day

Jell Designation

3-v-3

4-N-34
1-X-10
1-¢-10

Total

A B P I Y
Assume lMarkel Deénénda o

3-v-3

4~N-34
1-X-10
1-C-10

Total

Harg. Allow.

1700

3000
1500

6200

10,000

11,000

5. N » - . ey apy 4 -
Assume Market Denand of 12,000 MCF/Day

T0VAL

1700

3000
1500

6209

12,000

Non-Marg. Allow.

3800

3800

4800

5800




Southern Union
Tronswoestern

| Southern Union
| Transwestern

|

| Total

Morrow

7/12/73

8§/13/73

30.5 /D -

BrUd 5

NS

RN

1124773
Morrow

7/12/78

8/13/73ﬁ

10.0 /D

3,345

| 98]
-

(3}
K8
U

-

|3l o
W N
Loy o
., -
= Noom
£ N ~d
QN

.

NN
U N
- -

Oy L L
<N U

-
Gy QDG

DI DY -

C4/16/73

Morrow

7/12/73

8/13/73

8.1 M/D

2,143

2,143

1,30L
83,711

85,212

&,897
129,657
134,594

‘.

—
LS B 28 )
Lo A

~ A
IO fa
\O O W
O 2

-

A
161,622

IR

4716/73

7/12/73

8/13/73

588
37,951
33,539

9,230
2\)}50?
37,782

C12,530
39,467
ty)

1.3 /D

Silbalaln

FED, L
571173
Morrow

8/15/73

P

10/17/78

5.4 IT'-{/D .

7,716
7,7L6
5,633

[N SWIFERAN

FED, ¥1

5/1/73

. Atcka

N 8[15/73
L0/17/73

PTU_#4 BFU _#4

7/23/173, 7/23773

lorrow Strawn
12/6/73 12/6/73

10/17/73  10/17/73

2.4 ¥/D 20,7 M/D

32,437
32,437



LN S0 ZEAN

[ P T FENIAN

BEU_#) BRUS 2 BRU#3 NN FED, #1 ¥ED. #L DFU_#4 BEY itk BRU 46, B Y
1L/3/72 l[é4/73 - 4/15/73 4/1.6/73 5/1/13 - 5/1/73 7/23/73, 7023173 11/3/73 11/18/7
Morrow Moxrrow s Morrow * Strawn Morrow - . Atoka Moxrrow ‘Straﬁn Merrow Yorrow
7/12/73 %/12/73: 7/12/73 7712773 8/15/73 . 8/15/73 12/6/73 12/6/75 Not coa~ : Not coa-
. ‘ ' _ o L . ?. - . nected nect:§
8/13/73 8/13/73'. 8/13/73 8/13/73 10/17/73 : N0/17/73. 10/17/73 10/17/73 12/14/73 Yot czn
. , . : necte

R

30.5%/D 10.0%/D 8.1 M/D 1.5 ¥/D 5.4 M/D 4.6 H/D 2,46 /D 20,7 ¥/ . 60,9 M/D 5.4 N/D
12,406 3,345 2,143 1,281 - - - - - -
12,606 3,345 2,143 1,281 - - - - ~ -

2,783 3,875 1,501 1,202 7,716 8,641 ~ -
233,018 126,265 83,711 18,901 - - - -
235,801 135,14C 85,212 20,003 7,716 8,641 - -

2,693 22,831, %297 588 5,663 21,520 - -
336,709 205,833 129,697 32,951 - - ~ -
140,402 228,666 134,59 33,539 5,653 21,520 ~ -

) 2 ) .

36,064 23,860 . 34,195 9,280 31,573 6,353 - - -

229,849 171,270 103,304 23,500 19,483 1,035 52,437 157,855 - -

265,913 195,130 137,499 37,782 50,854 7,783 32,437 1525055 - -

. I ¢ ’ ' LI 4
130,182 26,676 - 20,104 12,5720 45,308 3,611, c 9 - -
172,101 165,057 161,622 39,467 65,054 1,416 960 1 264,030 - -
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

<

P
\/9 \v

;/W§§§:)LA// CASE NO. 5112
(_ Order No. R- 2 762 '

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE

OIL COHSERVATION COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION
TO CONSIDER EXTENDING THE POOL LIMITS OF THE
BURTON FLATS-STRAWN GAS POOL, EDDY COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO, TO CONSIDER THE INSTITUTION OF

GAS PRORATIONING IN SAID POOL, AND TO CONSIDER
THE ADOPTION OF SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR SAID POOL.

ORDER OF THE COMM1SSiUn

BY THE COMMISSION:

[/
L

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on _ January lb6 , 1374
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets .
NOW, on this day of _January , 1974, the Commission,
a guorwn being present, having considered the testimony, the record,

and the recommendations of the Examiner, and keing fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due puplic notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-4622 effective September 1, 1973,
the Commission created ine Durton Flaks-Strawn Gas Pool, Eddy
County, New Mexico, for the production of gas from the Strawn
forma t 10n, ettt i i G O P Il Ol e U O IO S it}

- S
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Case No. 5112
Order No. R~

(3) That the horizontal limits of said pool have not
been extended since that time. bijietdenmaliiia oM i-esien
(4) That the horizontal limits of the Burton Flats-Strawn
Gas Pool as defined by the Commission at the time of hearing
this case comprise the following described area:
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Section 3: S/2

(5) That the Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pool in Eddy County,
New Mexico, should be extended to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Section 10: All

(6) That at the time of hearing of this case, there were

three wells producing from the subject pool as defined in
o ¥ wrswant 4o
Finding No. (4) above, and as extended. » Finding

No. (5) above, and one additicnal well producing from the
Strawn formation in Section 34, Township 20 South, Range 28 East,’

immediately to the Nortlye aad el fir cioestasd fovcoetiiGee readyeion o
& Cormmorn reserveir e Voo
' (7) ‘'rhat at tne time of the hearing of this case, gas was
s Vg AN Xy e
being taken from wells producing from the subject sweed=bDy three

heing El1 Paso Natnral Gas Company; Sonthern Tinion

transporterg,

Gas Company, and Transwestern Pipe Line Company.
(&) That during the month of tovember, 1973, the latest
month for which full monthly statistics are available, the

estimated total delivery capacity of the three wells which had
pipe line connections during tha entire month was at least

18,200 rMCY noer day.

; {9) That during the nmonth of November, 1973, the actual

production from the aforesaid three welisLyéhh§ag§hem&abje@¢ ,
Aredvcipng Crrar Fhe Syile:+

peek. vas approximately 10,950 MCI per day.
f?ﬂﬁrg&#-
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of NMavemher, 1973, no

~

restrictions other than market demand were placed upon the produc~
pred ucmi ‘(am'jht recteydie
tion from wells wrthen—éﬁEVSubjectf- poo¥, actual production should

resecvodr
be considered as market demand for gas from the peel.

(11) That during the month of November, 1973, the total

raducr ! forr\ reser Wy e
delivery capacity of the wells ‘widine the subject.poe& exceeded

reSNte o) lt‘
market demand for gas from the oubj.ut-poo&.‘v

in the subjact pool, ithersa

(12) That under the conditions thoi
from bh~ various wells

is 2 potential for non-ratable takirs by

y-ratablle taking oy pipelines v vapious wells dn g

intufo A violation of cor;

(147 That worastrieted produciion
io not cqualizod by erunter-dratnaze and

s

vioilztion ol corrclatvive rights,

(15) That tha proteciion of corrslative
to the prevention of wasio.
(16) That : to prevent waste and ensure that

. have the cpnortunity to procu
in the pool, the subject [
t0 be ”"OYQ“Cﬁ fron cachn tea

arxet don » gag from tha

' has now beln €

(19) That production from the Strawn formaticn in the

N g o

S e T Coite e 2 T S ?“g v s P R
subject mool is from more -than -one <ssarate stringer which vary.
t/ar}//v/ ) , s
greatly-in areal extent and ¥ porosity and thlckness(,b&tb

s

within individual etrrngers"and between strlnqers.
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(20) <“hat the above-described stringers are nct continuous
across the pool but are interconnected by the perforations in
the various completions in the pool.

(21) That due to the above-described variations in the
” rs'.' VLI

I

st;inge;s.and the lack of continuity of the stringers, the
effective feet of pay and the reserves underlying each developed
tract cannot be practicably determined from the data obtained
at the wellbore.

(22) That there are recoverable gas reserves underlying
each of the developed 320-acre tracts within the horizontal

limits of the subject pool a

1 as described in Finding No. (4)

above and as extended pursuant to Finding No. (5) above,and one

additional developed 320-acre tract in the Strawn formation in

" 3 = YA - 8 - [ N s Rty - R0 SRR S ] - vryan Yo I
{22} Thai due to the nature of the reservoir, the total amsuni of
e i ety It ey : syt R s Ao - T+~
vesoverable ges in The subject pool cznmot b practicabdbly deternined Ly o
o = - . [——1 -~
i 2La WI : Hole ! : DO VOIS

- ol L i s s
SETOUNL G o .
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- hereby extended to include therein:

‘iNew Mexico, is hereby prorated effective April 1, 1974.
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(40) That the adontion of o 100 poreene muri=oes ogean
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Ti2ET03E GRUNRLD:

(1) That the Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pool in Eddy County,

i New Mexico, as heretofore classified, defined and described, is

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Secticn 10: All

(2) That the Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pool in Eddy County, |

(3) That the subject pool shall be governed by the general
rules and regulations for the prorated gas pools of Southeastern

New Mexico promulgated by Order No. R-1670, as amended, insofar

as such general rules and regulations are net inconsistent with

this order, es~tire—spesial rulee—and-requlations—Tor—tho—subyect
1 l inaf : b WP e TpECTe 3
o o ' > )

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
BURTON FLATS-STRAWN GAS POOL

A, WELL LOCATION AND ACREAGE REQUIREMENTS
RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Burton
Flats-Strawn Gas Pool or in the Strawn formation within one
mile thereof and not nearer to nor within the boundaries of another
Sher
pool producing from the Wwewese formation shall be spaced,

drilled, operated,and prorated in accordance with the rules for

the Burton Flats-Strawn Gas Pcol as set forth nerein.
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RULE 2. Each well shall be lccated ne nearer thanf?SO

feet to the end boundary nor nearer than 660 feet to the side
boundary of the proration unit nor nearer than 330 feet to any

. governmental quarter-quarter section line.

C.  ALLOCADION AUD GRANTING 08 ALTOWARLES

Toe total ellowablie {

by this orvder
e

suppl

o~

o =

W

! ’
U R

83
(%

o RULE 9. (A) A standard unit consisting of 320 acres shall
! be assigned an acreage factor of 1.00, provided however, the
. acreage tolerances prcvided in Rule 5 (A} shall apply.

C. GENERAL

RULE 25. The vertical limits of the Burton Flats-Strawn
Gas Pool shall be the Strawn formation.

RULE 26. The first proration period for the Burton Flats-

Strawn Gas Pool shall commence orn April 1, 1872,
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:
{2y Thor Snviadiolicn of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.
DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

above designated.

———e
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